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Roby Honor Students
The above students were named Honor Students at Roby High School. 
Left to right, Delinda Teel^ Valedictorian, DEurlene Herron, 
Valedictorian, Jill Wright, Salutitorian, and John Morgeson, High 
Point Boy.

Little League Season 
Opening Game Friday

The 1981 Rotan Little, 
League season officially 
begins this Friday evening 
for the 52 players involved 
in Little League basebeJl 
while 36 more boys 
making up the three Little 
Leeigue Farm teams start 
their season opener on 
May 19th, according to 
League President Jim 
Sheehan.
The season opener 

double-header begins at 
5:30 p.m.. May 15th with

the Rebels playing the 
Pirates. The second game 
gets underway at 7:30 and 
pits the Vets against the 
Yankees.

The 1981 Yankees, spon
sored by Glen's Thriftway, 
are meuiaged by Hoss 
Carrillo and Donnie Gru- 
ben. Team members are: 
Jason Terry, Donnie Gru- 
ben, Todd Gruben, Chris
topher Donham, Jeff Bran
son, Jim Mann, . Reggy 
Spencer, Stacy Tucker,

Top Two Rotan High 
Students Are Named
Angela Denise Pack has 

been named the valedicto
rian of Rotan High School 
for 1981. The Salutatorian 
is Dale Bruce Cox. Miss 
Pack, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Gene Pack, achieved 
an overall average of 
95.61. Cox, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bruce Cox maintain

ed an overall average of 
94.09. Graduation will be 
held May 29 in the Rotan 
High School Auditorium at 
8:00 o ’clock.
Dr. Ben Brock, vice- 

president of Western Tex
as College in Snyder, will 
deliver the commence
ment address.

Commissioners Discuss 
New Jail Deficiencies

Fisher County Com
missioners, eifter spending 
the better part of last 
Monday morning regular 
Com m issioner’ s Court 
meeting with Joe Slater, 
supervising inspector for 
the Texas Commission on 
Jail Standards, are once 
again faced with a decision 
concerning com pliance 
with 29 items found in 
violation after the jail 
inspection.

Slater conducted his 
inspection last Monday 
and found a total of 29 
aresis of non-compliance in 
accordance with the min
imum standards set by the 
Texzis Jail Standards Com
mission. One of the main 
areas of ~ discussion as 
Slater addressed the Com
missioners was his interest 
in seeing Fisher county 
hire a full-time jailer. He 
told the commissioners 
“ You have a pretty good 
set up, aU you have to do 
now is make it run.’ ’

Sheriff Mickey Counts, in 
pointing out some of the 
items cited by Slater at the 
jail said, “ We could solve 
6 of the 29 deficiencies 
noted with the employ
ment of a person to fill the 
jailer position and 12 more 
areas could be eligible for 
variances granted by the

commission, ’ ’ he said.
Counts indicated that of 

the 29 areas cited by Slater 
only 11 remained after 
eliminating those that 
would be corrected by 
either a jailer or through 
variances.

The Sheriff estimated 
that full compliance on the 
11 remaining issues would 
cost between $7,500.00 
and $10,000.00.
Some of the eleven items 

include: (1) a voice
communications system 
with inmates in the jail (2) 
fixing an inoperative cell 
door on the 2nd floor (3) 
enclosing pipes around 
sinks and water closets (4) 
installing an evaporative 
cooler to keep the temper
ature level at or below 85 
during the summer (5) 
separating jail kitchen 
area from other areas with 
a 2 hour fire shield and (6) 
a smoke detector in the 
kitchen.

The remaining five items 
cited by Slater would just 
involve implementation 
and would not cost money 
to bring about compliance.

Commissioners are exp
ected to further address 
the issue of a jailer at their 
next scheduled meeting in 
June.

Jerry Carreon, David 
Shipp, Glen Overby, Joe 
Barrera, Jesse Carreon. 
'The Vets, sponsored by 

the Veteran’s of Foreign 
Wars, are managed by 
Billy Speck and Henry 
SoUz. Team members 
include: Billy Speck, Tho
mas Almanza, John Frank 
Soliz, Brian Sheehan, 
George Reyes, Vincente 
Ortega, Trey Gardner, 
Freddy Perales, Shad 
Rasco, Kenneth Warren, 
Jay Helm, Phillip 
Matthies, Keith Pinkard. 
The Rotan Little League 

Pirate team is meuiaged by 
James Carter and Egimest 
Rageui. The team sponsor 
is Joe Burk of Rotan 
Insurance Agency. The 
thirteen team members 
are: Mark Hargrove, Rod
ney Green, Reife Heir- 
grove, Kris Neves, Rudy 
Wallace, Lance Ragan, 
Darrian Ragan, Kevin 
Stuart, Jerry Carter, Jef- 
ery Perales, Todd Math- 
ies, Sean Lee, Deile 
Coates.
The Rebels, sponsored by 

the First National Bank of 
Rotan, are managed by 
Manuel Yanez and Joe 
Morrow. Team members 
are: Jeff Green, Carter 
E d m o n d s o n , G e rry  
Streety, Calvin Elkins, 
Felix Yanez, Steve Mc
Clain, Joe Almanza, Ran
dall Randolph, Blake Mor
row, Mitchell Whitefield, 
NathEiniel Wjmn, Matt 
Floyd, Nick Hernandez. 
The 1981 Farm Teams 

will be the Bears, Hornets 
and Eagles, The Bears will 
be managed by Monte 
Morrow and Jerry Wea
therly. Team members 
are: Santiago Guerra,
John Everett, Randel 
Clawson, Wally Reyes, 
Rodney Mathies, Sammy 
Daniel, John Ortiz, Casey 
Green, Stephen McQueen, 
Edward Hughes, Jerry 
Stuart, Jess Weatherly. 

The Eagles are managed

Three Are 
Arrested 
Near Rotan

Rotan Patrolman Roger 
Rainey and Sherif Deputy 
John Walker, aft^r check
ing a suspicious vehicle 
west of the Rotan city 
limits last Friday morning, 
arrested three individuals 
on charges of public 
intoxication.

The vehicle check reveal- 
e d  a p p r o x im a t e ly  
$1,000.00 in merchandise 
allegedly stolen from a 
home in Scurry County. 
Notification of Scinry Cou
nty law enforcement off
icers led to “ burglary 
charges’ ’ , against one 
individual.

James Doyle, age 44, of 
Snyder is currently in the 
Fisher County Jail await
ing disposition on the 
charges. Two other indiv
iduals, one from Wyoming 
and one from Oregon, 
were charged with public 
intoxication, fined and 
released.

by Monte McKinney and 
Ysabel Alamanza. Team 
members are: James Da
vis, Ysabel Almanza, 
James Gantt, Robert Hol- 
ston, Jerry Harbin, Keith 
Oden, Monte McKinney, 
Danny Warren, Robert 
Daniel, Travis Whitley, 
Jamie Amador, Larry 
Whitley.
The Hornets are man

aged by Larry Landes and 
Terry Neeper. Team mem
bers are: Brandon Alls, 
Terry Neeper, Chance 
Vaught, Billy Vaughn, 
Jeremy Terry, George 
Patterson, Richard Den
nis, Lane Landes, Joe 
Helm, Lonnie Foster, 
Heath Dickson, David 
Carrion.

Roby Board 
Names New
President
The members of the Roby 

School Board, after pass
ing a resolution of respect 
for former board member 
John Matthies, named 
Board Vice President 
Gayle Morgeson as the 
new board presiaent re
placing Matthies. Judye 
Mauldin was named as 
board vice president re
placing Morgeson.

In other action the board 
appointed Mike Terry to 
fill the imexpired board 
term of John Matthies.

The board approved the 
migrant program, approv
ed the media services 
program and gave all bus 
drivers eind limch room 
p erson n e l re a so n a b le  
assurance that they would 
have a position with the 
school for the 1981-82 
year.

The board appointed 
Derwayne Rasco, Mike 
Terry and Archie Rivers as 
alternates to the equaliza
tion board and voted to 
hold summer meetings of 
the board at 8:00 p.m. 
beginning with the June 
meeting.

Lovett Farm 
Site Of
Field Day
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39 Sign To Call Election

Hobbs Group Files Petition 
To Abolish School District

Four residents of ttie 
Hobbs Independent School 
I^strict presented a peti
tion signed by a total of 39 
people to Fisher County 
Judge Marshall Bennett 
last Monday morning

4-H Members 
Attend Teen 
Leader Lab.
Fisher County 4-H’ers 

attended District 3 Teen 
Leader Lab at the Texas 
4-H Center in Brownwood, 
Friday, Saturday, and 
Sunday. This camp is to 
help develop better 4-H Jr. 
Leader qualities and to 
elect District Council off
icers. Those attending 
were Tisa Lovett, Alan 
Kiker, Lisa Hoodenpyle, 
Danren Jeffrey, Doby Mor
gan and Jeff Upshaw. Also 
Mike Morrow, who was 

# .’ied Vice Chairman and 
Jill Wright was elected 
Treasurer.

Awards 
Program Set 
At Rotan
There will be a school

wide “ Awards Assembly’ ’ 
on Friday, May 22nd at 
9:15 a.m., at the Rotan 
School Auditorium for the 
purpose of recognizing 
sports and UIL partici
pants, according to David 
Hargrove, High School 
Principal.

Rotan Lodge 
Fellowcraft 
Degree Soon
Members of the Rotan 

Masonic Lodge will confer 
a Fellowcraft Degree at 
the regular meeting on 
May 21st, according to 
Worshipful Master Ken- 
nith Hardin. The regular 
meeting is scheduled to 
begin at 8:00 p.m.

asking that an election be 
called to abolish the Hobbs 
School District.
Judge Marshal Bennett 

indicated that the petition 
had been turned over to 
Fisher County Clerk 
Geneva Perkins. She will 
have the responsibility of 
certifying the names on 
the petition then filing the 
instrument.

Judge Bennett, already 
in contact with the Scurry 
Coimty Judge, is of the 
opinion that the election to 
abolish the district will 
probably come in August.

Since the petition calling 
for the abolishment in
volves on school district 
with residents in both 
Scurry and Fisher Coimty 
the election has to be a 
co-ordinated effort be
tween each coimty.

The exact wording on the 
petition reads “ W e, the 
undersigned, request that 
an election be held to 
abolish the Hobbs In
dependent School District 
after the 1980-81 school 
year’ ’

Nine Representing 
County At State Meet
Two teams and two 

individuals will be taking 
part in the State Track

County 4-H Horse Club 
Demonstration Planned
The Fisher County 4-H 

Horse Club announces 
that a demonstration will 
be given by Kent Mills on 
Saturday, May 16,1981, at 
9:00 a.m. The demonstra
tion will be* on the subject 
of “ Preparing Your Horse 
for the Show Season’ ’ , and 
members are asked to 
bring their horses and 
participate at Roby Fair
grounds Rodeo Arena. 

Included in the demonstr
ation wiU be tips on 
grooming and feeding to 
benefit the health and 
appearance of the horse, 
and a plan for conditioning 
horses through the spring 
in order to have them in 
proper shape for the 
beginning of show season, 
in May or June. Also, any 
questions that the riders 
may have will be answered 
individually.

Mr. Mills taught Farm- 
Ranch Management at 
Western Texas College for 
five years, while training 
horses in his spare time. In 
September of 1980, he left 
the college to enter

full-time training on his 
farm east of Snyder. He 
has been the Adult Leader 
of the Scurry County 4-H 
Horse Club for the last two 
years, where he has 
developed a continuing 
program of instruction, 
with the purpose of 
improving the horseman
ship of the members.
'There will be no ad

mission charge and every
one is invited to attend. 
The 4-H Horse Club meets 
twice a month to peirtici- 
pate in Club activities. 
This year’s agenda in
cludes trail rides, practice 
session, practice roping 
aiid playdays.

Anyone wishing further 
information on either the 
demonstration or the 4-H 
Club may contact Gary 
Mark Clevenger, County 
Extension Agent-Agricul
ture.

Classified 
Bargains 
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Meet in Austin this 
Saturday from Fisher 
County.
The Rotan Sprint Relay 

team of Cecil 'Turner, 
David Thornton, Roger 
H ooper and Byron 
Weathersbee plus the 
1600 meter relay team of 
Roger Hooper, Henry 
Williams, Marcus Conner 
and Eli 'Turner will be 
representing Rotan. Team 
alternates are Kieth Mul- 
Uns and Kip Pease.
The only individual rep

resenting Rotan will be 
Keith Blair in the pole 
vault.

Walter Cave, Roby miler, 
will be representing the 
Lions at the meet. He will 
be running the mile at 
approximately 3:00 p.m. 
Saturday afternoon.
'The sprint relay team will 

be running at 12:30 
Saturday with the mile 
team set to perform at 
approximately 3:15 p.m. 
Blair will pole vault at 9:00 
a.m. Saturday.

Hobbs Ext* 
Club Meets 
June 14th

'The Hobbs Extension 
Club will meet at 2:30 p.m. 
Thursday, May 14, with 
Mrs. James Lay.

Delegates will report on 
the District Meeting.

I

A Wheat Field Day to 
view wheat varieties will 
be held 'Thursday, May 14, 
2:00 p.m. at the D.L. 
Loyett Farm located on 
Highway 70 half way 
between Roby and Rotan.

All varieties look good 
this year with the good 
moisture conditions 2ind 
ciifferences in each variety 
are evident. Sixteen wheat 
varities will be available 
for inspection. They are 
Tex Red, Sturdy, TAM 
101, 105, 106, Rail,
Lindon, Agent, 'Tuscosa, 
Maverick, Payne, Sage, 
Vona, Caddo, Coker 68-15, 
and Newton.
The Field Day is being 

sponsored by the Fisher 
and Jones County Exten
sion Offices and the Crops 
Committee from each 
county.

'The public is invited to 
attend.

STA'TE WINNERS: The above three Roby students placed at the State UIL Contest last 
weekend. Left to right, Kelley West, 6th in Spelling; Jason Harper, 2nd in Science; and 
Delinda Teel, first in Shorthand. i
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Steven Carriker Addresses Committee On Agriculture
Mr, Chairman and Mem
bers of the Committee:

My name is Steven A. 
Carriker, and I am here 
today representing mysell 
as an individual and also 
representing the family 
fanners and ranchiers of 
the Texas Farmers Union. 
I live in Fisher County 
near the town of Roby and 
I am a full-time farmer. Tt 
the extent that I make a 
living, I make it totally 
from the sale of cotton 
grain, and livestock that I 
raise on my farm. I think 
that this is an important 
point, because the vast 
majority of the testimony 
that has been presented to 
this body and its various 
subcommittees previous to 
these field hearings has 
been by persons whose 
vested economic interests 
have little to do with the 
welfare of the farmer and 
often, in fact, are in 
diametric opposition to the 
needs of agricultural pro
ducers.
The stated purpose of the 

Food and Agriculture Act 
of 1977 is, and I quote,
‘ ‘To provide price and

School

M e n u

May 18-22 
MONDAY

Fish W/Tarter Sauce 
Black eyed Peas 
Whipped Potatoes 
Hot Rolls - Butter 
Peanutbutter Logs 
Milk

TUESDAY 
Com Chip Pie 
Beans
Cabbage Carrot Salad 
Oreuige Wedge 
Combread - Butter 
Ginger Bread 
Milk

WEDNESDAY 
Pizza W /Meat & Cheese 
Buttered Com 
Tossed Salad 
Jello W/Fruit 
Milk

THURSDAY 
Spaghetti W /Meat & 
Cheese 
Buttered Peas 
Orange Wedge 
Hot Rolls - Butter 
Peanut Clusters 
Milk

FRIDAY 
Hot Dogs W/Chili 
Pork & Beans 
French Fries W/Catsup 
Lemon Pudding 
Milk

Breakfast
MONDAY

Juice
Peanutbutter-Bread
Milk

TUESDAY
Juice
Pancake W/Butter
& Symp
Milk

WEDNESDAY
Juice
Donut
Milk

THURSDAY
Juice
Grilled Cheese 
Milk

FRIDAY
Juice
Bacon - Eggs
Biscuit
Milk

income protection for 
farmers and assure con
sumers of an abimdance of 
food and fiber at reason
able prices” . The current 
administration is the,fou
rth administration imder 
which this act and its 1973 
predecessor act have fail
ed to substantiaUy achieve 
this stated purpose. I think 
that these failures indicate 
not so much an inadequacy 
of the management provis
ions written into the law by 
the Congress, but rather 
the unwillingness of any 
administration to properly 
utilize the management 
and pricing provisions of 
the law in the face of 
conflicting political press
ures ; all too often the 
voices which speak most 
loudly in the gigantic food 
industry are the voices of 
those whose primary int
erest is in the de-stabiliza
tion of commodity prices, 
thereby creating a situat
ion in which the widest 
possible price differentials 
may occur between the 
producer and the con
sumer. It is therefore 
incumbent upon you, the 
Congress, to mandate that 
the administration make 
the most effective use of 
statuatory pricing and 
supply management pro
visions of the Food and 
Agriculture act of 1981 so 
that this new law may 
come much closer than its 
predecessors in achieving 
its objectives.
Specifically, we recom

mend the following as 
necessary features of this 
year’s legislation:
1, Supply management.
We urge the retention of 

the Set Aside and Normal 
Crop Acreage provisions 
for all crops. The United 
States, despite the some
what expanded markets of 
recent years, still h?« t.hr; 
capacity, in optimum 
years, to far out-produce 
its markets, creating eco
nomic distress for its own 

, producers, and for export
ing nations worldwide. 
Additionally, these provis
ions, when properly adm
inistered, are the most 
effective means available 
to remove fragile lands 
from indiscriminate culti
vation, a consideration 
vital to effective soil and

water conservation.
Supply management just 

makes good sense. Why 
should we spend scarce 
and expensive petroleum, 
petroleum based fertiliz
ers, and petrochemicals, 
as well as our increasingly 
scarce water resources to 
produce price-depressing 
excess crops in times of 
surplus?
2. CCC Loans
The accounting proced

ures at 0M B should be 
changed to recognize that 
the CCC loan program 
does not represent an 
expense to the govern
ment. In fact, during the 
last fiscal year, the 
program netted the gov
ernment 15 million dollars.
The CCC loan should be 

high enough that the 
farmer may utilize it for 
the original purpose in- 
«nded: to recover enoifgh 
of his costs to enable him 
to hold his crop for orderly 
marketing. The loan at the 
levels indicated recently 
by Secretary Block is far 
too low to be effectively 
utilized in this manner. 
We propose that the CCC 
loan for all commodities be 
set at 75% of parity which 
we believe to be a level 
that will foster orderly 
marketing. We specifically 
do not favor the formula 
championed by cotton 
traders which ties the loan 
level to prices received 
during the preceeding 
period of open-ended pro
duction and subsequent 
low prices. The cotton 
loan, xmder current law, is

r  &

-

PROFESSiONAl

They say success! Mag 
nificent raised printini, 
... low in cost yet the  ̂
say “success". Many 
t’'pe styles and layout 
idê  ̂ to choose

The Newspaper! 

Offiee
ftotan,

always an average of ZVi 
years behind and is 
unajustable for inflation.
3. The Strategic Reserve.
The best assurance our 

export customers and our 
own consumers have of a 
stable and dependable 
supply is the reserve 
program. We urge its 
expansion to all storable 
commodities, including 
cotton and cottonseed. The 
entry level should be high 
enough (at least 10% 
above the regular loan) to 
attract substantial quanti
ties of commodities to the 
reserve and the release 
level should be high 
enough to keep those 
commodities in the reserve 
until the farmer can realize 
a rair return from their 
sede. The call provisions of 
the reserve should be 
retaified for consumer 
protection, although the 
call should be placed at a 
level high enough that 
reserve stocks are drawn 
upon only when truly 
needed to prevent food 
shortages and imreason-

ably high prices to con- 
iumers. The mininmm 
level for the call should be 
110% of parity. Since the 
reserve serves as a safety 
stockpile, the costs of 
holding it, just like the cost 
of National Defense or of 
our petroleum and other 
strategic reserves, should 
be borne by the general 
public. So long as the price 
of a commodity is below 
the can level, no interest 
should be charged and the 
costs of storage should be 
paid.
4. The Disaster Program. 
The disaster program 

was designed to supple
ment farmer income in 
years of extreme low

production. No other prog
ram. specifically not the 
costly eind cumbersome 
FCIC boondoggle, achiev- 
3S this protection. In 
addition to income protec
tion, the availability of 
participation in the dis
aster program provides a 
most effective incentive 
for compliance with supply 
management programs.

Without the disaster prog
ram for a carrot, the 
agricjultural horse may not 
run.
These four mauiagement 

featureS“ Set aside and 
NCA, the CCC loan 
program, the Strategic 
Reserve program, and the 
disEister program—require 
only iniiiim2J expense to 
the federal budget, gmd if

used properly, will retu^r 
manyfold their costs in the j  
form of increased tax̂ " 
revenues.
In closing, let me urg^^ 

you to make the 1981 faim-: 
act a strong piece pf;j 
legislation. This country^ 
cannot afford to be caught:: 
without a food policy^:' 
much as we were caught/ 
without an energy policy/*:^
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PRECISION
With the right instruments you can calculate to a 

degree so infinitesimal that it defies human imagina
tion. You can plot, you can plan and com e out per
fectly every time —  if you are dealing with things, not 
people.

When people enter the picture, intangibles follow. 
Love, hate, fear, happiness, sorrow, jealousy, trust, 
envy . . .  you can’t measure any o f those things. Nor 
can you measure faith, which is perhaps the biggest 
“ commodity”  o f all.

Yes, men have figured out almost everything except 
themselves. Even the world’s psychiatrists state freely 
that most elements o f  the human equation are quite 
obscure . . .

. . . except before God, that is! Which is another 
good reason for going to church.
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Scriptures selected by The American Bible Societv

Sundaif 
IJohn 
1:1-4

Mondai;
Romans
5:17-21

Tuesday
Exodus

15:11-18

Wednesday
Ezekiel

37:1-14

Thursday
Psalms

118:17-29

Friday
Deuteronomy

6:1-9

Saturday
Psalms

31:19-24

This U)eeh*s featured Church Page Sponsor 
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Central Lumber 
li Supply

776-2371 
i^oby. T exas
farmers Union 

Co-op OIn

Roby, T ex as

Leisure Lodge

711 E. 5th 
Rotan, T exas

Martinez Dairy

Rudy, Joe B. S/ 
Emilio fTlartinez 

Hobbs Community
Rotan Paint & 

Body Shop

Rotan, T exas

Bart Strayhorn

735-2231 
Rotan, T exas

Landes furniture
Loys Landes  

Larry Landes 
Rotan, T exas
M&C Lumber Si 

Hdiv. Ine.

Rotan, T ex as

Roby Insurance 

Agency
776-2361  

Roby, T exas
fisher County

farm Bureau 
215 W. Snyder 
Rotan, T exas

H.L. Dauis Si Co;
Bill S/ Elaine 

Day
Rotan, T exas

Rotan Motor Co.

Ford S' mercury 
Rotan, T exas

first National Banh 

of Rotan

m em ber FDIC

Rotan Insurance 
Agency

Joe Burk, Rgent 
Rotan, T exas

Roby Midwest

Electric
776-2244  

Roby, T ex as
Citizens State 

Banh
m em ber FDIC 
Roby, T exas

Uleathersbee 

funeral Home

Rotan, T exas

fisher County

Nursing Home

735-3291  
Rotan, Texoft
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Leisure Lodge

Patricia Posey

Particia Posey, Mike 
Osborn Exchange Vows

1 In a candlelight ceremony 
performed Saturday, May

i'9 , at 7 o ’clock p.m. in the 
^'Church of Christ, Miss 
j- Patricia Denise Posey, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
i« Richard Posey of Rotan, 
: exchanged wedding vows
2 with Mr. James Michael 
3; Osborn, son of Mr. and 
^ jVtos. James S. Osborn of
3 Carlsbad, New Mexico.

Eddie Sharp, minister of 
;.the University Church of 

Christ in Abilene officiated 
t'̂ at the double-ring cere- 
3 mony before an arch and 
■candelabra covered in 

greenery and accented 
- with red carnations. Miss- 

es Kate and Dixie West- 
•* brook of Fort Worth, 
r'cousins of the bride, 
reregistered guests.
:: An a cappella chorus 
trfrom Abilene, Texas, dir- 
;-ected by Gary Mabry, 
i  presented the wedding 

music.
Given in marriage by her 

‘.father, the bride wore a 
iQoor-length gown of Alen- 
con lace trimmed with 

;* seed pearls and sequins 
'-and a scooped neckline, 
c  The skirt was caught in the 
^bustle back with a bow 

falling into a chapel-length 
Strain. The double-tiered 
• illusion veil was accented 

with lace and embroidered 
^rwith seed pearls. She 
:carried a bouquet of white 
vcamations on top of a 
'ilace-covered Bible, a gift 
■Lfrom Mr. and Mrs. David 
; Morgan. The bride carried 
?out the traditional some- 
fthing old, new, borrowed, 
jand blue. The pearl 
'r necklace was a gift of the 
31)ridegroom. Her dress 
f  was the one worn by her 
;3mother in her wedding and 
-ishe wore a blue geirter, a 
rgift from her sister Julie.

Miss Janet Kellogg of 
3 Wichita Falls was maid of 
.̂ Jtionor and the bridesmaids 
xwere Misses Julie and JiU 
^Posey, sisters of the bride, 
"JMiss Cammy Osborn of 
-’Carlsbad, N.M., sister of 
:the groom. Miss Cindy 
;*Posey of Roby, cousin of 
: the bride and Miss Debbie 
r'Barth of Dayton, - Texas. 
3'The attendants all wore 
;rwhite and dotted Swiss, 
r floor-length dresses trim- 
îBCied with red ribbon and 
white lace. They carried

red, colonial style ceima- 
tion bouquets. The candle- 
lighter was Miss Jan 
Posey, sister of the bride. 
The flower girl was Miss 
Alyson Wheler, cousin of 
the bride from Temple, 
Texas. They wore dresses 
identical the the brides
maids. The flower girl 
carried a basket of red- 
rose petals.
The groom was attired in 

an off-white tuxedo and 
wore a red carnation 
boutonniere. Richard Hig
ginbotham of Cyprus, 
TexEis was best man. The 
groomsmen were Robert 
Posey, brother of the 
bride, Steven Harper of 
Abilene, cousin of the 
groom, Mark Swann of 
Atlanta, Georgia, Bruce 
Post of Marlborough, 
Connecticut and John 
Newton of Abilene, Texas. 
They all wore black 
tuxedos and red C£U*nation 
b o u to n n ie re s . R obert 
Posey and Steven Harper 
also served as ushers.
David Kneip of Temple, 

cousin of the bride served 
as ring bearer. He was 
attired in a red suit and 
white shirt.

The mother of the bride 
wore a cream colored 
floor-length dress and the 
mother of the groom chose 
a blue floor-length dress. 
Both wore white carnation 
corsages.

Following the wedding a 
reception hosted by the 
bride’s parents was held in 
the Rotan Community 
Center. The bride’s table, 
covered with a white floor 
length cloth centered with 
silver candelabra and the 
bridesm aids’ bouquets. 
The crystal punch bowl 
and white three-tiered 
wedding cake were at 
opposite ends of the table. 
The cake and punch were 
served by Trina Merkel of 
Wylie, Nita Parker of 
Dimmitt, and ^eborah 
Pemdergrass of El Paso.
The groom’s table was 

covered with a red cloth 
and centered with silver 
candelabra and the bride’s 
bouquet. The chocolate 
cake £uid coffee, from the 
silver coffee service, were 
served by Elizabeth 
Wheeler, cousin of the 
bride from Temple and

Our Open House and 
“ Mother’s Day Tea’ ’ was 
a great success. We had 
many visitors locally and 
out of town. We appreciate 
aU our visitors for their 
interest and love shown 
us.

We welcome Bud Craw
ford home from Hendricks 
Medical Center. He came 
home Monday, we are so 
happy to have him back 
home. He is doing fine.

Maud Gruben, Fate 
Young, Lena Key and 
Bertie Ramby £U*e stOl in 
Fisher County Hospital. 
Hope they will soon be 
home.

Our out of town visitors 
were: Ruby Mark of Bryan 
and Sue Grenuelge of 
Hearne visited Susie 
Arhlette. Visiting the Ern
est Adams were Mr. and 
Mrs, Lane George of 
Kennewick, Washington. 
Visiting Elsie Carter was 
Leena Nelson of Odessa,

Barbara Barnard of Knox 
City. Mrs. James Hgabin 
and Jamie of Snyder 
visited Rose Hale. Mrs. 
John White, Mollie Lee 
Melton of Sweetwater and 
Mr. and Mrs. Leuie George 
of Washington visited 
Nancy White. Mr. and 
Mrs. Larry Graham of 
Lubbock, Ted Loving of 
Midland visited Mrs. Viola 
Hendon. Mrs. Hendon 
came last week from the 
hospital. We are so happy 
to have Viola back with us. 
Mrs. Lou Gk)odwin of 
Sweetwater visited Mrs. 
Ed Price. Ted Dement of 
Lubbock visited Eula Bell 
Dement. Mrs. Carrie Allen 
of Roby visited Lottie 
Schick and John Schick. 
Susanne Hudnedl and 
fiiend of Waco visited the 
George Hudnalls. Mrs. 
Kenneth Curry £md daugh
ters of Anson visited Pe£u-1 
Sharp.

See you next week.

CARRILLO KIDS: The above three babies, all bom  at about the same time, were recent 
visitors to a track meet. Children, left to right, Brandon Glen Carrion, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Freddie Carrion; David AUen Geircia, son of Mr. and Mrs. Alex Geurcia; and 
Andrea Benita Carrillo, daughter of Laura Carrillo.

Carmen Weathersbee of 
Canyon.
Rice bags were passes 

out by Merry Kay Miller, 
cousin of the bride, from 
Amarillo and Cynthia 
Cinnmings, cousin of the 
groom, fi*om Panhandle. 

Other members of the 
house party were Mrs. 
Bob Jones of Ft. Worth 
Mrs. Ted Posey and Mrs. 
Lance McWillieims of Roby 
Mrs. Charles Miller of 
Ameirillo, Mrs. Bill Kneip, 
Miss Jennifer Wheeler of 
Temple, Mrs. David Posey 
and Mrs. Glenn Posey of 
Rotan.
For a wedding trip or 

Cloudcroft, New Mexico, 
the bride wore an off-white 
tucked dress with a red 
jacket and white acces
sories and a white corsage. 
After the wedding trip, the 
couple will make their 
home at 699^2 College 
Drive in Abilene, Texas. 
The bride is a 1978 

graduate of Rotem High 
School euid wiU be a 
december graduate of 
Abilene Christian Univer
sity in abilene with a 
degree in Home Econo
mics Education. She is 
employed by the Business 
Office at ACU.

The groom is a 1978 
graduate of Carlsbad Sen
ior High in Carlsbad, N.M. 
He will be a December 
graduate o f Abilene 
Christian University with a 
degree in Accounting. He 
is employed by E-Z Serve 
in Abilene.

The bride’s grandparents 
are Mr. and Mrs. C. A. 
Wheeler of Temple and 
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Posey 
of Rotan. The goom ’s 
grandof Rotan. The 
groom’s grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. John Osborn 
and Mr. and^Mrs. E. M. 
Winn, aU of Carlsbad, 
N.M.

Mr. and Mrs. James S. 
Osborn, parents of the 
groom hosted the rehersal 
dinner for the wedding 
party at K-Bob’s Steak 
House in Sweetwater on 
Friday night.
'The bride has been 

honored with a Kitchen 
Shower on March 21 by 
Patti Morrow and Carmen 
Weathersbee.

NEW CHEERLEADERS: The new Roby Junior High 
Cheerleaders for the 1981-82 season are (left to right) 
Tammy Mauldin, Stacy Terry, Kristy Martin, and Dena 
Williamson.

County Postmasters 
Talk Spring Cleaning

Among the many things  ̂
that springtime brings to 
mind is spring cleaning, 
and the Post Office has a 
reminder to include your 
mailbox in this annual 
spring rite.

M ailbox Improvement 
Week, May 18-23, pro
vides the perfect oppor- 
trniity to clean, repair, 
repaint or replace your 
mailbox.

“ Neat, attractive mail
boxes add to the overall 
appearance of the com
munity and aid in the 
delivery of mail,’ ’ the 
Postmasters said.

On rural and city routes, 
the carrier must have 
access to the box without 
leaving his vehicle. Mail
boxes on rural and con
tract routes must be 
located on the right hand 
side of the road in the 
direction traveled by the 
carrier, the Postmasters 
said.

“ Rain or snow leaking 
into the mailbox could ruin 
the special letter; so box 
seams should be tight to 
prevent the loss or damage 
of mail placed in the box, 
they said.

Box numbers and house 
numbers should be clearly 
visible on the box, but 
including the owner’s 
name is optional.
All mailboxes must meet 

certain requirements for 
size, strength, safety and

McCormick To 
Display Class
At W.T.C.

Stained glass art by Mike 
McCormack of Snyder will 
be featured in an exhibit 
opening May 17 in the 
Scurry County Museum at 
Western Texas College.
A reception honoring the 

artist is planned from 1-5 
p.m. and the public is 
invited to attend. The 
exhibit will remain in the 
museum through May 31 
and may be seen during 
regular musemn hours.

.location. These guidelines 
are available from the local 
post office.

W ere overstocked.
If you need G rade A  

farm goods at G rade B prices, 
see us soon -  before we 

have to transfer th is stock

Our mid-pivot mower/ 
conditioner offers big 12- 
or 14-foot cutting capacity

Get quality hay for 
high producers and 
relief from baling 
backache with the 410 
or 510 Round Baler

Big capacity and easy maneuverability. You get 
both with the John Deere 1380. We took the plat
form from our big self-propelled unit and 
mounted it on a mid-pivot frame. Result: a 
machine that takes 12- or 14-foot bites, yet is 
especially easy to handle. Beefed-up hydraulic 
pumo, faster cutter speed help handle the load.

farm  Tractor

& Service Inc
735-2252

Your dairy cattle will benefit from a labor-saving 
John Deere Round Baler. That’s because John 
Deere Round Balers build solid, straight-sided 
bales that preserve hay quality. And since these 
high-capacity balers cut your baling time, you'll 
harvest more of your hay at the right maturity.

These balers work to save quality in the field, 
too. Their open-end pickup pulls in wide, wan
dering windrows. And the small-diameter pick
up and channeled strippers gently deliver hay to 
the forming belts.

Choose the 510 for bales up to 1700 pounds 
or the 410 for compact bales up to 850 pounds. 
Either way you’ll get the firm, straight-sided 
bales that stand up better to wind, rain and 
snow. In fact, it’s so weather resistant we call a 
John Deere Bale “the edible haybarn” See us 
today and find out wfiy.

ftotan, Texas
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GoIcIcmi Haven Home News

We want to say Happy 
Birthday to Annie Bettis. 
Her birthday and Mother's 
Day fell together this year 
so she had lots of cards 
and letters.
Tliis week was a very 

busy week with Û ts of 
\-isitors. Lena Como of 
Abilene visited Martha 
Headstream. J.D. Pierce 
^^sited Edna Holbrwks, 
Do\ie Cross, Myrtle Hale 
of Sweetwater. Myrtle 
W oodson o f Atlanta. 
Texas. Louise White and 
Mollie Melton visited with 
Bessie Scott. Gene Diddle 
of Sweetwater. Susie Did
dle and Carol Floyd of 
Roscoe visited Lora Steph
ens. Mirena Babbs of 
Sylvester visited Ezell 
\\Tiitton. Mr. and Mrs.

,h>hn Ix'ach and Mr. and 
Mrs. Willis Ogden visited 
Maebell Ogden. Neva 
Phillips of Monahans visit
ed with Elizabeth Kings- 
field. Mrs. Dixie Newsom 
and Brenda of Dallas 
visited Carlie Butler. Sev
eral of the residents went 
to the homes of families 
and friends. Mildred Fife 
went to Sweetwater and 
visited with her grandsons 
and families. Mr. and 
Mrs. Mike Tucker and Mr. 
and Mrs. Pat Tucker. 
Virginia Melton had Sun
day dinner in the Clifton 
Bickerstaf home at Rotan. 
Others visiting were Mr. 
and Mrs. Jim Melton, 
James Arlon, Wayne ElRs 
and Dorsey o Sweetwater, 
Mr, and Mrs. Lester

Roby FFA Teams Near 
Top At District Meet
On April 11 the Roby 

FFA teams traveled to 
Texas Tech to compete in 
the local Area contest. 
Although the teams did 
not place in Area they did 
weU in district. Four teams 
placed in District, they 
were: First Place in
Crops-the team consisted 
of Darrel Doty, Tom 
Duckworth and James 
Terry. Receiving seconds 
were the Wool Team- 
Sharon Stuart, John Eth- 
eredge and Terry Am
mons; and the Ag-Mech-

Calvary Youth

Bake Sale 

Saturday
Saturday, May 16, the 

youth of Calvary Baptist 
Church wiU have a bake 
sale at Thriftway and 
d o w n to w n  b e t w e e n  
\^Tnn's and H.L. Davis. 
The sale wiU begin at 8:30 
a.m. and continue until edl 
of the baked goods are 
sold. This effort is to help 
pay for a trip to Glorieta 
Ne-’. Mexico, that the 
young people of the church 
took during the Easter 
weekend this year. We 
hope you will teike advan
tage of this tremendous 
opportunity.

anics Team-Brad Horton, 
Dan Etheredge and Joe 
Don Guelker. Receiving a 
third was th e . Dairy 
Judging Products Team- 
Benny Putnam, Bubba 
Doty and Darren Munger. 
On March 30, the Roby 
FFA competed in the ACU 
contest and Rowdy Ras- 
berry received high point 
individual in Sheep 
Judging. The district 
awards were received at 
the annual FFA District 
Banquet, where Leslie 
Carey represented the 
chapter in the Sweetheart 
Contest.

daxci O f  Offian^i.

I thank the police
men, firemen, and 
neighbors for saving 
my home from fire.

Estellene Hammit

We Sell A Full 
Line Of 
OFFICE
SUPPLIES

The
Newspaper

Office

TENT 
REVIVAL
May 15-25 

7:30 P.M. Nightly
Gospel Singing Nightly

Messages By Norman Oden,
Pastor First Assembly o f  God 

Church
Tent Will Be Located 

On Snyder Avenue By 
Merchants Building 

All Area Churches Are

Invited To Participate

Everyone Is Welcome

To Attend

■I,

Garrett of Rotan. P r̂nalee 
Jones of Sweetwater, Gay 
Nell Cherry of Big Spring, 
Beverly Rister and Betty 
Joy Vaught. Letha Meek 
visited in the Charles 
Meek home in Sylvester. 
Elizabeth Hale visited in 
the home of her son. 
Covert. Others present 
were Mr. and Mrs. 
Armond Hale and Bobby 
of Lamesa. Mr.'* and Mrs. 
Billy Hale of Lubbock, 
Vera and Joe Jennings of 
Throckmorton, Mr, and

Mrs. Bert Hale, Mr. and 
Mrs. Mike Hale and Ky’e 
of Abilene, Mr. and Mrs. 
Tommy Ed Hale of 
Sweetwater, Covert Lynn 
and daughter of Euless

and Mr. £md Mrs. Hawk
ins of Sweetwater. Mr. 
and Mrs, Bill Etheredge

visited Cleo Simmons. Ed 
Roberts visited his bro
ther’s home in Sylvester.

Read the
ftoby Star Record 

Rotan Aduance

CAKES FOR ALL O CCASIONS
Birthday, Anniversary 

Shower or Any Special 
Event

SPECIALIZING IN WEDDING CAKES 
Fountain and Stairway Available

JAYE NEICE CLEMENTS 
735-3281 or 735-2010 

6:00 P.M. and Weekends

Silver Spur Cafe
Roby

This Sunday's Menu
Beef Brisket or chicken fried steak, 
creamed potatoes, buttered 
carrots, or fried okra, jello salad, 
peach cobbler, hot roils with butter, 
tea or coffee.

LUNCH OR FAMILY STYLE
Sunday Hours 8 :0 0  a.m .-2:00 p.m.

ADS
ATTENTION FISHER
MEN: Now selling Min
nows and Worms. 1210 N. 
C lev e la n d . 735-2487 . 
Lawrence Dickson. 13-3tc

B And T 
Real Estate 

113 W.Snyder
735-2571

EXTRAORDINARY 
*  ROTAN RESIDENCE * 

Brick, Approx. 3000 
plus sq. ft., 5 BDR, 
3V2 Baths, DR, den, 
fireplace, kitchen 
(built-ins), utility, aU 
electric, landscaped,
2 wells, cattle or horse 
pens, approx. 5 acres, 

i|5 SHOWN BY AP- JR 
POINTMENT ONLY.

i JUST LISTED-2 Bed- < 
room, living room, 
kitchen, bath, 2 lots, 
reasonable.

NEWLY LISTED-3 
„ B ed room , L iv in g  „ 
‘ Room, Kitchen, Bath, ’ 

Central Air and Heat, 
Dishwasher, Freshly 

I • painted and papered.

Neat and Attractive-2 
Bedroom Home, only 
$17,000.

It
T
T
T
T
T
T
T
T
T
T
t
t

i

WEST OF R(3TAN 
HOME-Nearly new 3 
bedroom, 2 bath, den, 

;; cathedral ceiling, 
central air and heat, 
with approx. 2 acres.

:
GOOD LOCATION-2 
Bedroom, Bath, Kit
chen, Sham Fire
place, Central Air and 
Heat, Carport, 2 lots, 
Attractive and extra 
clean.

CALL NOW-3 Bed
room brick home, 
den, kitchen, 2 car 
garage, cellar, water 
well, 3 lots.

5 WISE BUY AT TO
DAY’S PRICES-Older 
White Stucco home 
with 3 bedrooms.

ROBY LOCATION-5 
Bedroom brick home 
with 2 lots, water ’ 
well.

BUSINESS LOCA- 
TION-Well located 
commercial building 
in Rotan.

NICE PRICE-2 lots on 
Forest Street.

' Joe D. Burk, Broker < 
H. Thompson, 
Salesman, 735-2421 
My la Black,
Salesman, 735-3091

s B s s s ^ ^ s s s ^ te s a :

New business Soon to 
open in Rotan. Now 
taking applications for 
mechanics and parts 
people. All applica
tions considered con
fidential. Cedi 915- 
573-9346. Snyder, 'TX.

5-tfc

FOR SALE: Trampoline. 
$150.00. Call 735-2515. 
____________________ 13-tfc

FISHING WORMS FOR 
SALE at my mobil home 
east of golf course or can 
be purchased at White 
Auto Store. H.L. Dycus. 
735-3401.____________ M e

CAMP SPRINGS WELD
ING: Portable welding at 
shop or in the field. 
Service 24 hours. Call 
573-0078. - IJ-tfo ,

MA'TTRESSES: New and 
renovated, choice of color, 
firmness and size. Save 
on renovating, guarante
ed. Made by Western 
Mattress Company. Call 
Mrs. Tumbow, 735-2313, 
Rotan, leave name. 50-tfc

HAND MADE GIFTS: 
Vera’s Gift Shop, Open 9 
to 11 a.m. and 1 to 5 p.m., 
908 E. 8th Street, Rotan.

49-tfc

M O N U M E N T S  AN D 
CURBING: J.B. Smith, 
308 E. 4th Street, Rotan, 
Texas. CaU 735-3290. 
____________________43-tfc

NOTICE: I will not be 
responsible for any debts 
incurred by anyone with
out my express authoriza
tion. Thomas W. Ramby.

12-2tp

MOTHERS DAY SPE
CIAL: At the Kosmos Style 
Beauty Shop in Roby, 
Texas. Permanents start
ing at $16.50 and up; 
Shampoo and set-$6.00; 
haircuts-$5.00, with sham- 
poo-$6.50. Presenting the 
latest style precision cuts 
and hair fashions. All 
senior citizens receive a 
10% discount. Men’s 
haircuts $5.00, with sham- 
poo-$6.00. For the earliest 
appointment call Lue or 
Sue at 776-2342 or 735- 
2600. Specials are good for 
two weeks. 12-'’ tc

FOR SALE: 'Two pah-
green custom  made 
drapes, IV2 years old. Size 
42 V2 inches wide by 84 
inches long. $35.00 pair. 
Call 735-2868. Lana 
Hgu-grove. 12-tfc

FOR SALE: Combine-F 
Gleaner, 17 ft. Good 
Condition. 735-2450. W.E. 
Hale. __________ 13-2tp

FOR SALE: Refrigerated 
air conditioner 8(XK) BTU. 
Used very little. ALSO: 
Camper cover for L. W. 
bed, paneled inside, nice 
bed. Phone 735-3395.

13-ltp

FOR SALE: Fresh Honey. 
ALSO: 3 room house for 
rent. 302 Snyder, Rotan.

13-ltp

NEW HOME SEWING 
MACHINES: Electrolux
cleaners, repair all makes. 
H.B. Stevens, 1101 James 
Street, Sweetwater, 235- 
2889. 27-tfc

JEWELRY REPAIR: Dia
mond and precious stone 
setting, neckchain repair, 
ring sizing and alteration. 
All manner of gold 
jewelry repair. Work done 
on prem ises. Knabel 
Jewelers, Hamlin, Texas, 
915-576-3522. 28-tfc

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 
bedroom, 2 bath, newly 
remodeled, brick, double 
carport, good location. 
Paneled and carpeted, 
kitchen has built-ins, 
dishwasher, utility. Roby. 
776-2403 or 776-2377.

34-tfc

FOR SALE: Farmers
Favor sorghum sudan 
hybrid seed for hay or 
grazing. $9.75 per bag. 
McClure Feed & Fertilizer 
Roby. 776-2448. 9-6tc

HELP WANTED: Golden 
Opportunity. Olan Mills 
Studio needs several indiv
iduals free to travel the 
state of Texas. Car 
n e ce ssa ry . E x ce lle n t  
opportunity for former 
cosmetic, jewelry or tup- 
perware representatives. 
Average earnings $250 per 
week. Guaranteed salary 
plus commissions and 
expenses. Call Mr. 
Armstrong, collect. 817- 
665-1122 from 9:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m. 13-ltc

FOR SALE: First-year
cottonseed: Tamcot SP 21 
S, 85% germination and 
C£im D, 80% germination. 
Call Richard Posey 
735-2065. 13-4tc

Let U$ FERTILIZE 
Vour Wheat And 

CONTROL OREENBUOS 
In ONE APPLICATION 

With Our Radio 
Equipped 810 WHEELS

MeCLURE‘$ FEED 
& FERTILIZER 

770-2448

FOR SALE: 6-foot fence 
posts. $2.40 each. Farm 
Tractor and Service, Inc.

11-tfc

FOR SALE: Sharp Carosel 
Microwave with tempera
ture probe. Call after 6:00. 
735-2547.__________ 13-2tc

FOR SALE: Fresh whole- 
hog sausage - Mild, in 2 
lb. packages. $3.00 each 
package. We deliver. Kip 
Pease, John Pease caU 
735-3115. 8-tfc

FOR SALE: 1977 Suzuki 
185, Good Condition, Low 
Mileage, $325.00. 776-
2403. 'Trail Bike, equipped 
for street riding. 12-2tc

NOTICE: Own your own 
Jean Shop; go direct-no 
middle man, no sales
man’s fee. Offering all the 
nationally known brands 
such as Jordache, Vander
bilt, Calvin Klein, Sedge- 
field, Levi and over 70 
other brands. $13,500.00 
includes beginning inven
tory, airfare for 1 to our 
national warehouse, train
ing, fixtures and Grand 
Opening Promotions. Call 
Mr. Loughlin at Mademoi
selle Fashions 612-835- 
1304._______________13-ltp

FOR SALE: Comer lot 
(mobile home hookups) 
call John Blair at 735-3318 
after 4:00 on weekdays.
__ __________________13-tfc
FOR SALE: New crop of 
hay. Alfalfa, also about 
500 bales of good oat & 
Vetch. 735-3171. Landes 
Farms. 13-tfc

FOR SALE: Good co[)per- 
tone electric stove. Call 
735-2937 after 5:00 p.m. 
for details. 10-tfc

A TTE N TIO N : S quare 
dance lessons beginning 
June 8th, 8:00 p.m. Roby 
Fire Hall. If interested call 
776-2146 after 7:00 to sign 
up._________________ 13-2tc
SAVE: You can save
$65.35 off the retail price 
of this new Royal Jubilee 
electric typewriter. Reg
ular price $299.95. On sale 
this week (1 only) for 
$234.60. S^e At the 
Newspaper Office - Rotan, 
Texas.

FOR SALE: Kitchen sink, 
faucet, and large evapora
tive cooler, good con
dition. R.L. Yantis. 
735-2404. 13-2tp

NOTICE: Sharpening Ser
vice for saws, lawn mower 
blades, chain saws, etc. 
H.L. Dycus. Hamlin Hwy.

7-tfc
NOTICE: We buy scrap 
iron. Farm 'Tractor & 
Service, “ Your John De
ere Dealer’ ’ , Rotan, TX.

52-tfc

POODLE GROOMING: 
993-4997. Nancy Boren, 
Sylvester, Texas 36-tfc

NOTICE: Reward for lost 
keys. Call 735-2307. 13-ltc

FREE: Mother cat and 4 
kittens. 735-2064. 13-2tc

WANTED: Bee Hives and 
equipment. Will catch bee 
swarms. Please call 
735-2477. 12-2tc

FOR RENT: Trailer space. 
$30.00 per month. ViviEin 
Joplin. 735-3070. 13-2tp

WATER WELL SERVICE: 
M&Z Well Service. 
8 0 6 -2 3 7 -9 8 8 8  or  
806-237-9106. 50-tfc

■FOR SALE: Have a few 
Tam-Cot 21 Cotton Seed 
for sale. Also 1 good 
Galloway Bull and 1 Angus 
Bull. L.A*̂  Sparks. 
735-3068.___________ll-3 tp

WOOD CUTTERS: We 
have a new machine to 
sharpen chains for all 
chain saws. Farm 'Tractor 
& Service, Inc., Rotan, 
Texas. 40-tfc

FOR SALE: Grain-fed,
whole hog sausage. 2 lb. 
package $3.00. We de
liver. John & Kip Poase. 
735-3115. 10-tfc

“Nerue Deafness** 
Can Be Helped 

Texas State Hearing 
Aid Center 

4201-A North 1st, 
0I5-673-4B4B

FOR SALE: 3 Bdrm, 2 
Bath, brick home. 
Fenced yard, storm 
cellar, and work shop. 
New centred air & 
heat located on two 
lots. Call 735-3355 
after 4:(X) p.m. 13-tfc

The
g) N e w sp ap e r 

O ffice
r^otan, T e xa s

I They say success! Mag
nificent raised printing 
. .  . low in cost yet they 
say “success”. Many 
type styles and layout. 
i(^as to choose from

SweetttPater
Liuestoch

Let Us Handk 
Ali Vour Needs 
UDhether Buging 

Or Selling" 

Sale £very^

U)ed. 11:00 fihi. 
Cecil Selle^^ 
President^, 

Hamlin 570-3018 
Sweetwater 
230-0378

F O R  R E N T  
S to ra g e  sp ace s  

from $13.5 0 -U p  

per m onth. 

Lock  it and  
le ave  it. 

R o ta n

S e lf -S to ra g e

735-3171
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WTU Files To Build New Generating Plant

THREE STATE MEDALS: Mary Nell Clayton, Roby 
athlete, finisheu first in the 400, second in the long jump, 
and third in the triple jump at the State Track Meet in 
Austin last weekend.

An application has been 
filed with the Texas Public 
Utihty Commission for a 
certificate of convenience 
and necessity for a 
coal-fired generating plant 
to be built in North Texas 
by West Texas Utilities 
Company and two other 
operating companies in 
the Central emd South

West Corporation.
The certificate is required 

before actual construction 
can start on the plant, 
which will be built on a 
1,937-acre tract which 
WTU purchased from the 
fabled Waggoner Ranch 
eight miles southeast of 
Vernon and three miles 
southwest of Oklaunion. 
The application is for

Ray Alexander Will 
Host Camp Open House joe  Guelker

Oklaunion Power Station 
Unit No. 1, which will have 
a net capacity of 640 
megawatts. Ultimately, 
three units with a total 
capacity of 1.920 mega- 
ŵ atts are planned.
Cooling water will come 

from Lake Diversion, 20 
miles south of the site. 
WTU purchased water 
rights in 1977 from 
Wichita County Water 
Improvement District No. 
2 and the City of Wichita

Falls. Boiler fuel will be 
low' sulphur western coal, 
probably from Wyoming 
mines.
Oklaunion will be the first 

power plant to be jointly 
ow'ned by CSW operating 
companies. WTU. the 
managing partner, will 
owTi 350 megawatts. Cen
tral Power and Light 
Company of Corpus 
Christi 115 megaw'atts, 
and Public Service Com

pany of Oklahoma 175 
megawatts. The other 
CSW operating company. 
Southwestern Electric 
Power Company of 
Shreveport, will not parti
cipate. PSO’s participation 
hinges on a favorable 
ruling by the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Com
mission regarding an 
agreement between the 
CSŴ  System and mem
bers of the intrastate

Texas Interconnected Sys
tem to install direct 
current interconnections 
across state lines.
The application states 

that the plant is needed to 
satisfy load growth of the 
companies and to reduce 
dependence on natural gas 
as a boiler fuel. Unit One 
is scheduled for commer
cial operation by Decem
ber, 1986. Total cost is 
estimated at $675,104,000.

FISH ARRIVE: The Upper Clear Fork SWCD assisted 
forty-five l£indowners in stocking approximately 100 farm 
ponds w’ith over 5,000 bass, 7,000 catfish, and 700 
bluegiUs. Landowners picked up their fish last week.

PEEWTEE TRACK MEET: Students from six
surrounding schools participated in the Roby Pee Wee 
Track Meet last week. The above Roby sixth graders on 
the 880 team are (left to right) Rudy WaUace, Kevin 
Neves, and Rodney Green. Not pictured is Preston 
Martin.

Hobbs Kindergarten 
Registration May 19

Children who wall enter 
•z Kindergarten at Hobbs 
School on Aug. 20, 1981, 
will register at the school 
on May 19, 1981.

Registration wall extend 
from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 
p.m. Kindergeirten child
ren and parents £ire 
welcome to come at 11:20 
for lunch.
Children who wiU reach 

their 5th birthday on or 
before September 1 are 
eligible to attend public 
school kindergarten.

Parents or guardians are 
requested to bring their 
child's birth certificate and 
immunization records to

register their child.
Francene Pierce, school 

nurse and Maudie Gober, 
kindergarten teacher, will 
be in charge of the 
registration.

Ray Alexander, Camping 
Services Chairman, and 
his Committee will host an 
Open House at Camp 
Boothe Oaks near Sweet
water on Sunday, May 17 
from 3-5 p.m.
The general public is 

invited to see the West 
Texas Girl Scout camp that 
cookies built and maintain.

Visitors will be conducted 
on tours throughout the 
campsite by Board and 
Camp Committee mem
bers.
A demonstration of solar 

cooking will be given by 
Richard Burton. Guests 
are invited to taste the 
food. A nature exhibit will 
be displayed at the Troop 
Lodge.
Linda Walker, Camp 

Director, says parents and 
campers will have an 
opportunity to meet some 
of the summer camp staff.

Members of Ceunping 
Services Committee in
clude Larry and Elsie 
Anderson of Snyder, Mar
shall & Elizabeth Billing- 
sey, McCaulley; Shotti & 
Dick Burton, Abilene; Ed 
Deaton, Roby; Cliff Cle
ments, Big Spring; Wilma 
Finke, Sweetwater; Lynn 
Ford, Sweetwater; Bunny 
& Sam Mack Hodges, 
Hamlin; Carol Ann Ivey, 
Big Spring; Thomas L. 
May, Sweetwater; Alvin &

Pauline Wimmer, Snyder; 
Harold Brobel, Abilene; 
Dennis & Zola Schlegel, 
Snyder; and Jack & 
Keva Hancock, Sweet
water.

WTC Golf
Beginners
Classes

Beginning Golf for junior 
high and elementary stu
dents will be offered at 
Western Texas College in 
morning classes from June 
8- 12.

The class for junior high 
boys and girls will meet 
from 10:30-11:30 a.m. The 
elementary students will 
meet from 9-10 a.m. Fees 
wiU be $25 per person. 
Some clubs wiU be avail
able for use by the 
students but the instruct
ors would prefer that 
students bring their own if 
at all possible. Balls will 
be furnished.

Bob O ’Day and Dave 
Foster will be instructors 
for the classes. Minimum 
enrollment for each class 
is 10, with registration 
limited to 20. Students are 
to pre-register by calling 
the Continuing Education 
office at 573-8511, exten
sion 240.

OFFICE Sl'PPLIES

Hospital 
News

Patients admitted to 
Fisher County Hospital 

. April 28 thru May 11, 
1981: R O T A N -T en n ie  
Lowther, Preston Woolf, 
Hilton Cross, Edna Tag
gart, Kristi Holt, Bessie 
Bryant, Dorothy Tabor, 
W ayne Porter, R.D. 
Shows, Lillian Martin, 
John Soli, Jr., Ludora 
Neeley, Jan Spsirks, Julie 
Grisham, Marie Soliz, 
Rafael Alverado, Charlotte 
Knight, Jan Kincaid, 
Janet McArthur, Fleda 
Messick, Mabel Franklin, 
Janet Price, Wayne Har
ris, Stella Ferris, Helen 
Gauna, Larry McClain, 
Cleve Doyle; JAYTON- 
Zephie Brown, Jackson 
East; SNYDER-Dominga 
Torres, Dod M. Rains,. 
Rosa Torres, Dominga 
Torres; ROBY-Marvin 
Ashley, Pete Driver, Allan 
Amwine, Juanita Neves, 
Iva Goolsby, Lunette Go
forth, Clarence Obriant, 
Paulina Rodriquez, Char
lie Smith, Loren Gardner, 
D o n a ld  B a l le n g e r ;  
ABILENE-Petra Rodriq
uez; HERMLEIGH-Dor- 
othy Sprague; GIRARD-D. 
H a ll; M C C A U LLE Y - 
Louise Mahaffey; SWEET- 
W ATER-Carol Hardin; 
San A n g e lo -S h a r le tte

WE DELIVER

Snbg S>tar-Spr0rJii
The Voice Of Fisher County Since 1907

ROTAN A dvance

Receives 
Top Award

Joe Don Guelker, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. E.M. 
Guelker, received the 
1980-81 Most Outstanding 
FFA Member Award. He 
has been in FFA four years 
and is the Chapter Presid
ent this year. He has also 
received the Ag I Award 
and the Ag HI Award. He 
has participated on the 
Junior and Senior Chapter 
Conducting Teams, Dairy 
Products Team, Livestock 
Team, the Cotton Judging 
2ind Ag Mechanics Teams.

farm Bureau
Insurance
•  All Lines
•  Auto
•  Life
•  Home
•  Liability

\ t> £  CARE fOB
CUB am
Brn Bcaid 

215 U1. Snyder 
735-34<>l 

Rotan, Texas

Here In Fisher County 
Allstate rates now

t

35% ir lower than 
Texas state rates for 

Homeowners insurance,
Texas Home- 
owners:
Allstate Home- 
owners Dwell
ing insurance 

helps you fight the cost of 
living— as we protect your 
home against loss from fire 
and many other hazards.

Just call—or drop in— and 
compare. Bring your present 
Homeowners policy.
‘ Applies to policies with $40,000 or greater coverage on dwelling. 
Allstate Insurance Company 
Northbrook, 111.

ROTAN INSURANCE AG ENCY

- ^ jen era l in s u r a n c e  

JOE D. BURK

1 13A W EST SNYDER S TR EET  
ROTAN. TEXAS 79546 
TEL AC 915 - 735-2571

C i t y  G r o c e r y  f r  D e l i

Prices Effective M ay 14-19 ,1981
Roby, T ex ae  8  a.m . To 7  p.m. C losed  Sunday
Chips A h o y  Nabisco Cookies

i » o z .  ^ 1 . 4 9

Philadelphia

Creme Cheese

Premium 1 LB. Box

Sal tines 7 9 ^

German
Sausage

12 O z. Pkg.

Gooch 
Blue Ribbon

S1.19
White Swan BiscuitS 5  ro<* $ 1 . 0 0

Van Camp’s

Pork N Beans

3 / $ l . 00

Del Monte

Cut 
Green 
Beans

3/?l.
Scott

Paper T  owels
Big Roll

Miracle

Kraft

Limit 4  Per 
Customer

W hite Swan 6 .5  O z Can

Tuna

Green Giant

Corn On 
The Cob 

4 Ears 9 9 «

Town
Talk

Loaf

Del Monte

W h ole  Kernel (S* Cream Style  
_  17 O z. Can

2 For O O
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Hustling Round Hobbs
Jov W alker

Lucinda Manning And 
C. Rowland To Wed

We have sure been having some stormy weather these 
few days, haven’t we? And these sandstorms are 
really unusual for this time of the year. Seems like early 
Spring instead of May. Thursday night we measured a 
little over an inch of rain with a bad storm, high winds, 
and some folks got a lot of hail which hurt the fruit ar d 
oats and such. Luckily we didn’t get hardly any hail down 
here.
Mr. and Mrs J. C. Cave went to Brownwood Thursday 

and visited with Mr. and Mrs. Billy Carter and boys. 
They returned home on Friday. While at Brownwood 
they attended the 7th and 8th grade Band concert; 
Darren Carter was performing with the band. Mr. and 
Mrs. H. V. Harvick and family from Throckmorton 
visited with the Caves on Sunday. Mrs. Harvick is Alice’s 
niece.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Stephenson and Debby from 

Abilene spent Saturday and Sunday visiting with Mr. and 
Mrs. Dale Cave. They had Mother’s Day dinner on 
Saturday, and Mr. and Mrs. Howard Gordon and family 
and Mr. and Mrs. Windle Cave all were there, so they 
had a good crowd and enjoyed visiting. Mr. and Mrs. J. 
W. Etheredge and Todd went to the Roby Athletic 
Banquet on Tuesday night which was held at the Pink 
Building in Roby. Also attending from out this way were 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Porter, Mr. and Mrs. Gary Hyer, Mr. 
and Mrs. Walt Cave, Mr. and Mrs. Howard Gordon and 
Mr. and Mrs. Benny Medrano.
Congratulations to Belinda Teel who placed 1st in State 

in Shorthand this week-end at Austin. We are d l sure 
proud of Belinda.
Glenn Phillips from Post visited with Mrs. Opal Phillips 

on Friday, and then on Friday night Opal attended a 
Bar-be-que at the G2uy Hyers celebrating Paul Hyer's 
12th birthday. Happy Birthday to him. All of the Phillips 
and Porters attended the barbeque. Mrs. Mike Porter 
and Mrs. Gary Hyer had Mother’s Day dinner for Mrs. 
Marie Phillips and Mrs. Opal Phillips on Simday. 'They 
had a real big crowd there.
Teresa Ratliff, Daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James Ratliff 

went to Lott on Saturday and rode in an AJRA rodeo
there. She went with Mr. and Mrs. Freddie Rasberry, 
Rowdy and Rachel. They returned home on Simday. Mrs. 
Rudolph Martinez had a number of phone calls for 
Mother’s Day and heeu’d from most of her children. Mr. 
and Mrs. Rudy Martinez and family from Rotan visited 
with the Martinezs on Sunday.
Brad Maule, son of Mr. and Mrs. George Maule, was on 

a re-run of “ Charlie’s Angels’ ’ late Wednesday night. 
We had already seen this one.
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Walker attended the 4-H meeting 

'Tuesday night which was held at Roby. We went to 
Snyder on Thursday and ate diimer with one of Jim’s 
sisters, Mrs. Ola Mae Myers. Thursday aftemon we 
went to visit with Mr. and Mrs. Blake Walker of Ennis

Art Exhibit Scheduled
JoAnn Terry of Roby will 

have an exhibit of her 
paintings in the Nolan 
County Library beginning

Tuesday. She is a member 
of the Palette and Brush 
Club in Roby and the 
Creative Arts Club of 
Sweetwater.

Good Going, 
Graduate!

Congratulati one.
Q r a d u a t e !

Solute on important 
person on o very 
important occosion 
wim o graduation 
cord by Ambassador,

The Newspaper 
Office

7 3 5 -2 5 6 2  Rotan, Texas

Creek. Mrs. Myers also went out there. We went to 
Breckenridge Friday evening and met Melody, Mark 
Parrish, Cody Orman and Jan Kerr. Melody rode in the 
open barrel race at the Breckenridge rodeo while M2irk 
and Cody both roped. They were both up in the slack so it 
was £ilmbst 3 a.m. Saturday morning when we got back 
here. Melody and Mark spent the week-end with Mark’s 
parents, and his family, at Lytton Springs. They both 
rode in a rodeo Saturday night at Bastrop; returning to 
Stephenville on Sunday. It had rained about 2 inches at 
Bastrop, so it looks like edmost everyone got some 
moisture last week.

Bro. and Mrs. Dutch Parks and family ate Sunday 
dinner with Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Kincaid.

We celebrated Mother’s Day at Hobbs Baptist Church 
on Sunday; Mrs Opal Phillips received flowers for the 
oldest mother present, Mrs. Virginia Solis for the 
youngest mother present, and Mrs. Vida Boyer received 
a special bouquet for being a mother to everyone at 
Hobbs throughout the years.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry McBeth and family from Abilene 

spent the week-end visiting with Mrs. Bea Hardin. Mr. 
and Mr. Kennith Hardin and Mr. and Mrs. W. B. Hardin 
also visited with Bea on Sunday. Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie 
Thompson and boys from Throckmorton also visited with 
them all on Sunday. Lisa Hardin from Texas Tech is 
home from school and is going to stay with Bea for the 
summer. Bea had phone calls from all of her boys during 
the week; Bea’s birthday was Wednesday, so she had a 
double celebration, her birthday and Mother’s Day. 
Happy birthday to Bea.
Sorry if I missed anyone this week, but everyone is 

pretty busy out this way, and will be even busier as soon 
as it is dry enough to plow. Some folks are already in the 
field, but are having to skip around as it is still very wet. 
See you next week. Have a nice week.

Lucinda Rae Manning 
and Steven Craig Rowland 
are plEinning to be married 
June 20th in the First 
Methodist Church, Rotan, 
Texas.
The bride-elect, daughter 

of Dr. /L.M. Manning of 
Houston, Texas, and Sun
shine Manning of Beau
mont, Texas, is a graduate 
of Pasadena High School 
and attended San Jacinto 
Junior College.
The prospective bride

groom is the son of Jim

Rowland, Roby, Texas, 
and Mrs. Jo Tankersley, of 
Rotan, Texas. He graduat
ed from Rotan High School 
and attended the Univer
sity of Texas at Austin. He 
is a self-employed farmer.

Mental Health 
Drive Set
A Mental Health Drive 

will be held this Friday, in 
Rotan, May 15, im
mediately after school 
dismisses.

SENIOR CHAPTER CONDUCTING TEAM: The Senior 
Chapter Conducting Team from Rotan High School 
placed First at District and Second at Area. Team 
members are (left to right) Pokey Houston, Mike 
Morrow, Keith Copeland, Keith Blair, Darrel Carter, 
Dale Cox and Willie Hayes.

We re Independent Insurance Agents. 
V\'e place insurance with any one of a 
number of fine ^omparues V f̂uch means - 
we re in a position to negotiau' in your 
In-half. A beneift you 11 appreciate lo ^ y  
more than ever.

y o u R j  andepehdent 
Insurance g  /a g e n t s

^  SERVES YOU FIRST ^

We d o n 't w ork for 
ju st one company. 
We w ork  for you.

Deaton
Insurance Agency

776-2228
Ed Deaton-Agent-Roby, Texas

PraiseYmr Graduate.
with America’s finest writing 
instruments.Cross —  in lustrous 
chrome, gold filled or sterling 
silver.

Newspaper

Office

Rotan, Texas

Waiver of
finance charges untii 

January 1,1982
on a!! new Case  farm tractors

purchased between May 1, and May 31,1981.

If you buy any new Case farm tractor or a used farm tractor of any make from a participating Case dealer, between 
May 1, 1981 and May 31, 1981 . . . and finance it through J I Case Credit Corporation . .  . finance charges will be 
waived from date of purchase until January 1 ,1982 .

plus and...
Cash  rebates up to

$2000
If you buy any new Case farm tractor between 
May 1,1981 and May 31,1981, Case will send 
you a check for the dollar amount shown on the 
chart for the model you buy, or you can apply 
the rebate towards your down payment. 
NOTE: Government Agencies/Departments

^Maible Model

1190,1290,1390,1490,1690 $ 1 0 0 0 ^

2090,2290 $1200

2390,2590 $1500

4490,4690,4890 $2000

Special factory 
allowances on 
selected models.
Ask your Case dealer for details.

O n t i o n a \ S o p e » ‘ ^ | ^ ^ o

you buy a . .̂î oose ” __your 
690 c b a r 9 f . f  $i700 in-
waiver w'" *

J I Case
A  T e nneco  C o m p an y

Agricultural Equipment Division
700 state Street Racine, Wl 53404 U.S.A

i m
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LEGAL
The City Council of the 

City of Rotan will accept 
bids on the following 
described land: t '

Being a 1.572 acre tract 
out of Section 112, Block 
No. 2, H&TC Ry. Co. 
Survey, Fisher County, 
Texas, within the city 
limits of Rotan, Texas, and 
being roughly a triangular 
shaped tract of land 
bounded on the North by 
Forrest Street, on the East 
by Garfield Avenue, and 
on the Southwest by the 
old railroad right-of-way 
line. (For a more specific 
description of the tract to 
be sold, contact Kenneth 
Vann, City Manager, 
Rotan, Texas.)
Sealed bids should be 

mailed to the Honorable 
Lester A. Sescil, Mayor, at 
201 West Snyder Street, 
Rotan, Texas 79546. Bids 
will be opened at 10:00 
a.m.. May 29, 1981, at the 
City Hall at 201 West 
Snyder Street, Rotan, 
Texas. The City Council 
reserves the right to 
accept or reject any or all 
bids.

LESTER A. SESCIL, 
Mayor 

’ City of Rotan 
12-2tc

Public Notice
The Fisher County Com

missioners Court will hold 
a Proposed Use Hearing 
on Revenue Sharing May 
15, 1981; 10:00 a.m., in 
the Commissioner’s Court
room, Courthouse, Roby, 
Texas.
The public will have the 

opportunity to give oral or 
written suggestions on the 
use of these funds. Fisher 
County estimates to re
ce iv e  a p p rox im ate ly  
$57,000.00.

Marshal Bennett 
County Judge 

' 12-2tc
The two bid notices 

regeirding motor graders 
for County Precincts 1 and 
2 dated April 30, 1981 and 
May 30, 1981 are to be 
retracted. The following 
notices are correct to be 
printed.

The Fisher County Com
missioners Court wiU acc
ept bids on a 1972 or later 
model motor grader less 
trade in of a 1969 Huber 
1400.
Information on specifica

tions on bids contained in 
this notice can be obtained 
by contacting Billy Hen
derson, Precinct 2, Rotan, 
Texas, or the County 
Auditor’s office. Court
house, in Roby.
Bids wiU be opened at 

10:00 a.m., May 15, in the 
Com m issioner’ s Court
room, Courthouse, Roby, 
Texas. The Commission
ers reserve the right to 
accept or reject any or all 
bids.

Marshal Bennett 
Coimty Judge 

12-2tc

PUBLIC NOTICE 
'The Fisher County Com

missioners Court will acc
ept bids on a 1974 or later 
model motor grader.
Information on specifica

tions on bids contained in 
this notice can be obtained 
by contacting W .A. Cross, 
Ptecinct 1, Sylvester, Tex
as, or the County Audi
tor’s office. Courthouse, in 

r;:;. Roby.
Bids will be opened at 

10:00 a.m.. May 15, in the 
Com m issioner’ s Court
room, Courthouse, Roby, 
Texas. 'The Commission
ers reserve the right to 
accept or reject any or all 
bids.

Marshal Bennett 
Coimty Judge 

12-2tc

IN RE: ESTATE OF FRED 
WRIGHT CHEDESTER, 
DECEASED
IN THE COUN-rY COURT 
OF FISHER COUNTY, 
TEXAS
NOTICE TO ALL PER
SONS HAVING CLAIMS 
AGAINST THE ESTATE 
OF FRED WRIGHT 
CHEDESTER DECEASED 

Notice is hereby given 
that original Letters Testa
mentary for the Estate of 
Fred Wright Chedester, 
Deceased, were issued on 
the 27th day of April, 
1981, in Cause No. 2586, 
pending in the County 
Court of Fisher County, 
Texas, to Loretta Kather
ine Chedester.
All persons having claims 

against this Estate which 
is currently being adminis
tered are required to 
present them within the 
time and in the manner 
prescribed by law.
DATED this the 30th day 

of April, 1981.
Lorette Katherine 

Chedester 
BY: Aubrey L. Roberts 

State Bai* of Texas 
Identification #17031000 

P.O.Box 638 
Sweetwater, TX 79556

CALVIN LAIRD V. JOHN 
O. HOLLAND 
IN THE 104TH DISTRICT 
COURT IN AND FOR 
TAYLOR COUNTY, TX 
NOTICE OF SALE- 
ROYALTY INTEREST 

By virtue of a writ of 
execution issued out of the 
104th District Court of 
Taylor County, Texas, on a 
judgment rendered in said 
Court on the 2nd day of 
May, 1980, in favor of 
CALVIN LAIRD and 
against JOHN O. HOL
LAND and DEBRA HOL 
LAND, No. 13,813-B in 
said Court, the undersign-; 
ed did on the 30th day of 
April, 1981, at 2 o ’clock 
p.m., levy upon the 
foUowing property; to-wit: 
a royalty interest of 
0.(X)13020; said royalty 
interest arising out of the 
Last WiU and Testament of , 
Pearce Cooper Holland. 
'The foregoing wUl and 
inventory can be located at 
Anson, Texas; County 
Qerk’s Office, Probate 
Records, Volume 60, 
Pages 554 and 877. The 
foregoing royalty interest 
arises out of certain oU and 
gas weUs situated in 
Fisher County, Texas, and 
consisting of the foUowing 
parts of Surveys:

170 acres, more or less, 
out of the northeast part of 
Section 101, Bloxk One (1), 
H&TC RR CO. Survey; 60 
acres, more or less, out of 
the north part of Section 
102, Block One (1), H&TC 
RR CO. Survey; and 517 
acres, more or less, out of 
the south part of Section 
103; Block One (1), H&TC 
RR CO.; aU more partic- 

• ularly described in a deed 
fi-om Pearce Cooper Hol
land Lillian Berry et al, 
dated July 13, 1963, and 
recorded in the Deed 
Records of Fisher County 
in Volume 300, Page 672. 

You are further notified 
that on the 2nd day of 
June, 1981, being the first 
Tuesday of said month, 
between the hours of 10:00 
a.m. and 4:00 p.m. on said 
day at the courthouse door 
of Fisher County at Roby, 
Texas, aU the right, title, 
and interest of said JOHN 
O. HOLLAND in and to the 
above-described property 
wUl be offered for sale and 
sold at public auction for 
cash.

WITNESS MY HAND on 
this the 30th day of April, 
1981

MICKEY A. COUNTS, 
SHERIFF, Fisher County, 

Texas

CITA'nON BY 
PUBUCA'nON 

THE STATE OF TEXAS 
TO: Jean Gadoe, if living, 
whose place of residence is 
unknown to Pleiintiff here
in, and if said Defendant is 
dead, to the legal repres
entatives of said deceased 
Defendant, and to the 
unknown children, unborn 
children and unknown 
heirs and/or the unknown 
devisees of>said deceased 
Defendeuit; and also to the 
legal representatives of 
the unknown children, 
unborn children, unknown 
heirs and/or the unknown 
devisees of said deceased 
Defendant, if the unknown 
children, unborn children, 
unknown heirs and/or 
unknown devisees of said 
deceased Defend2Uit are 
dead; and to the unknown 
children, unborn children, 
unknown heirs and/or the 
unknown devisees of the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or unknown devisees, 
if the unknown children, 
unborn children, unknown 
heirs and/or unknown 
devisees of said deceased 
Defendant are dead; and 
to the unknown children, 
unborn children, unknown 
heirs and/or the unknown 
devisees of the unknown 
children, unborn children, 
unknown heirs and/or 
unknown devisees, if the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or unknown devisees 
of said deceased Defend
ant are dead; and also to 
the unknown spouse of 
said Defendant, and if any 
spouse of said Defendant 
is dead, to the legal 
representatives of said 
deceased spouse of said 
Defendant, and to the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or unknown devisees 
of said deceeised spouse; 
and also to the legal

representatives of the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or the unknown de
visees of each of said 
deceased spouse, if the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or unknown devisees 
of said deceased spouse 
are dead; and to the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or the unknown de
visees of the unknown 
children, unborn children, 
unknown heirs and/or 
unknown devisees, if the 
unknown children, unborn 
children, unknown heirs 
and/or unknown devisees, 
if the unknown children, 
unborn children, unknown 
heirs and/or unknown 
devisees, if the unknown 
children, unborn children, 
unknown heirs and/or

Gary Harkey 
Gets WTSU 
Scholarship
Gary Harkey of Rotan has 

accepted a $300 Cotton 
John scholarship fi*om the 
School o f  Agriculture at 
West Texas State Univer
sity for the 1981-82 
academic year.
The “ Cotton John’ ’ 

Memorial Scholarships 
were established in 1968 in 
memory of John Garland 
Smith. 'Two $300 scholar
ships annually aie award
ed to outstanding junior or 
senior agriculture majors 
or minors.

Harkey was named in 
Who’s Who Among Amer
ican High School Students. 
He has received a Pres
ident’s Honor Scholarship 
and was a member of the 
National Honor Society. r« 

Son of Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Harkey of Rotsm, Hsirkey 
is pre-veterinary medicine 
major at WTSU.

unknown devisees of each 
of each deceased spouse 
are dead; and also to aU 
persons claiming any title 
or interest in the minerals 
conveyed to JEAN 
GADOE by deed and or 
inherited by the herein
above mentioned DE
FENDANT in the here
after styled and numbered 
Cause; Greeting: YOU
(AND EACH OF YOU) 
ARE HEREBY COM
MANDED to appear be
fore the 32nd District 
Court of Fisher County at 
the Courthouse thereof, in 
Roby, Texas, by filing a 
written answer at or before 
10 o ’clock A.M. of the first 
Monday next after the 
expiration of forty-two 
days fi-om the date of the 
issuance of this citation.

same being the 29th day of 
June A.D. 1981, to 
Plaintiff’s Petition filed in 
said court, on the 11th day 
of May A.D. 1981, in this 
cause, numbered 4429 on 

I the docket of said court 
and styled J.A. Wilburn, 
Plaintiff, vs. Jean Gadoe, 
Defendant.
A brief statement of the 

nature of this suit is as 
follows, to-wit:
Suit for the appointment 

of a Receiver for the pur
pose of executing oil, gas 
emd mineral leases cover
ing the undivided minereJ 
interest owned by the 
said defendemt in and 
under the North 80 acres 
of the west one-half of 
Section No. 116, Block 
No. 3, H&TC Ry. Co. 
Survey, Fisher County,

Texas.
If this citation is not 

served within ninety days 
after the date of its 
issuance, it shall be 
returned unserved.
The officer executing this 

writ shaR promptly serve 
the same according to 
requirements of law, and 
the mandates hereof, and 
make due return as the law 
directs.

Witness, Eula Mae Hull, 
Clerk of the District Court 
of Fisher County Texas.
Issued and given under 

my hand and the seal of 
said court at Roby, Texas, 
this the 11th day of May 
A.D. 1981.

Eula Mae Hull, Clerk, 
District Court, Fisher 

County, Texas.
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CALUAftV BAPTIST CHURCH
Rotan,Texas

'  Vouth 6ak( Sale
Saturday, Beginning At 8:30 a.m, 

2 Locations: Thriftway & Downtown
COME WORSHIP WITH US 

Where Vou Are Someone Special

No Appointment Necessary 
Please Bring This Certificate 

With You. *

^^THC NATIONS STODIO

S P E C IA L
O F F E R
Three
8 X 10

Portraits
only

$2.00
Sec Rercrse .Side For Details

ROTANA INN
Thursday May 21st 

Photo Hours: 1:00 - 8:00 p.m,
ROTAN, TX.

BLUE HAVEN MOTEL
Friday May 22nd 

Photo Hours; 1:00 - 8:00 p.m.
ROBY, TX.

Children Must Be 
Accompanied By Parent

^  *qr090oqT

Take Advantage Of May Specials

. o 9 ^ T * u t h  » f  C l a « ^ 4 : b  ,

^  Featuring
[Hair Styling-Men, Women, Children! 
IBraiding-Hair Accessories 
'Facials-Cosmetic Line 
Eyebrow Woxing/Arching 
Manicures-Sculptured Nails 
Eye Tabbing 
Permanents 
Glass-Brass Gifts 
Wicker-Baskets, ect.
Unusual Gift Items

IBody Wrap Available!
Call Now For Appointment
Inquire About May Special 
221 Oak-Sweetwater-235=4171

OPEN 24 HOURS 
365 DAYS A YEAR

A lL S U P S
CONVE N lENCE STORES

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
MAY 14-16,1981 

WHILE SUPPLY LASTS

WE RESEHVETHE 
RIGHT TO LIMIT

BORDEN'S

FRUIT DRINK 1 6AL.

BORDEN’S ICE CREAM

SANDWICHES 6 C T .
P K 8. 9 9

GLADIQLA YELLOW OR WHITE M

CORNBREAO 4

MIXES 6 0Z. 
PROS.

Crisco 3 LB.

Shortening $1.99
Parkay

Margarine 2/$1.09

REAL
TEXAS CHOPPED

Chili Relenos 79® 
Big One Hot Dogs 99*

Fish Fillets 2/99®

BBQ 
SANBWICHES
^ BUY ONE GET OME

FREE!
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WTC Registration
Summer students at the 

Rotan extension center of 
Western Texas College are 
to register from 6:30 -8:00 
p.m. on May 27 in the 
Rotan High School library.

Classes will begin on  ̂
June 1 and continue for ( 
nine weeks. j
Courses on the schedule 

are English 131, English 
231, Government 231 and 
Government 232.

JOB
PRINTING

j The INewspaper J

5
Offire

5

Mary Barrington and Ron Stidham

Mary Barrington And 
Ron Stidham Engaged

Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Barrington of Roby are 
proud to announce the 
engagement of their 
daughter, Mary Elizabeth, 
to Ron 1]. Stidham, the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Weldon 
Dodds of Roby.
Mary is currently a 

Senior at Roby High 
School and will be grad

uating in May.
Ron is a 1978 graduate of 

Clinton High Scliool in 
Clinton, Oklahoma. He is 
currently employ et!' by 
Dawson Geophysical C< )in- 
pany of Midland, Texas. 
He is presently based in 
Dalhart, Texas.
No wedding date has 

been set at this time.

I Fisher County 

Nursing Home

1

After 2dl the wind and 
dirt on Saturday, Sunday 
turned out to be quite 
beautiful for Mother’s 
Day. We want to say 
Thank You to Mr. and 
Mrs. Bill Hardy for the 
beautiful flowers they 
brought to the home and to 
Stella Ferris for the 
delicious cookies she 
baked. Your thoughtful
ness is so much apprecia
ted.
Visiting this week were 

Loel Forrest of Snyder 
visiting John Cox. Mr. and 
Mrs. George West of 
Midland visited Ed PCin- 
sey. Mrs. BiU Weire and 
Brandy of Seminole visited 
Bernice Hardy. Peu'ker 
May of California visited 
with John May and Mattie 
Rister. Johnny Jackson 
and the Bobby Hayes

visited with Tishie Hayes. 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur 
Brown and Eleanore 
Weatherman* of Wink, 
Texas, emd Mr. and Mrs. 
Weldon Wade visited 
Thaddie Wilson. Gearl- 
deen Cummings and 
daughter of Snyder and 
Robert Cummings of Roby 
visited with Jewel .Cum
mings. Mr. and Mrs. 
Weldon Wade of Harlin
gen visited Cordie Wade. 
Jackie and Milton Teague 
visited with Alva Teague. 
O.C. and Leroy Wallace of 
Roby visited Emma 
Lenued. Mr. and Mrs. 
Bobby Morgein of Roby, 
Laveme Young of Ft. 
Worth, Linda Shaun and 
Bobby Jack Clark of Pecos 
visited with Ollie Shipp. 
Mr. and Mrs. Max 
Fitzhugh visited John Cox.

DOLLARS EARNED 
...NOT JUST 

INTEREST nUD!
Homestate Savings figures your interest so you will receive the 
very maximum allowed by law. Compare the dollar earnings 

below with other financial institutions. You'll save at 
Homestate Savings.

6 MONTH MONEY MARKET CERTIFICATE 
$10,000 MINIMUM WILL PAY YOU

$ 7 9 7 . 8 2
AT THE END OF 182 DATS

15.781%
Effective Through May 18

*Yield assumes reinvestment of principal and interest at same rate at 
maturity. Government regulations prohibit ALL financial institutions 
from compounding interest during term of Money Market Certificate.

30 MONTH MONEY MARKET CERTIFICATE
ANNUAL RATE ANNUAL YIELD**

1 2 .0 0 ^  1 2 .9 4 ’ ^
**Yield assumes interest compounded daily, credited quarterly and 

left on deposit for one year. Substantial penalty for early withdrawal.

HOMESTATE 
SAVINGS

SWEETWATER ROSCOE ROTAN HAMLIN COLORADO CITY ABILENE

It begins where \
^  V .  N A  "A Thief in the Night" 

EN D E D .....

1
A  sn ee z e  c a n  t ra v e l a s  fa s t  
a s  1 0 0  m i l e s  a n  h o u r .

Astory of tribulation y'' 
and the end times r

May 17th 
7:00 P.M.
First Baptist 

Church

Rotan, Texas

new fashion ideas that capture 
the light,young spirit of today

Wideband 
14K gold 

coin jewelry
Introdiu:ing coin jtnvolry 

from Iho Wideband Boutique 
Collection. All complete 

with Mexican tu’o-p(?so Gold 
coins. A fabulous new 
fashion design that’s 

timed to tht; look of today.

S w e e t w a t e r ,  T e x a s

Special offer 
on new Case 90 series General Purpose tractors

Optional super cash rebate
on new Case 1190,1290,1390,1490 and 1690 tractors.

If you buy one of the above model tractors between May 1,1981 and May 31,1981 and choose not to 
accept the Waiver of finance charges offer explained b^low, Case will send you a check for $1700. If you 
choose to accept the Waiver of finance charges offer, Case will send you a rebate check for $1000. 
Rebate may be applied toward your down payment.

C a sh  re b ate s
If you buy any of the new Case farm tractors listed 
on the chart below. . .  between May 1, and May 31, 
1981 . . .  Case will send you a check for the dollar 
amount shown on the chart for the model you buy. 
Rebate may be applied toward your down pay
ment. NOTE: Government Agencies/Departments 
do not qualify for rebates.

p lu s

Eligible Model Cash Rebate

1190,1290,1390,1490,16'̂ ? $1000

2090,2290 $1200

2390,2590 $1500

4490,4690,4890 $2000

W aiver of fin an ce  
c h a rg e s  until 
Jan u ary  Ip 1982
If you buy any new Case farm tractor shown on 
the chart (left) or a used farm tractor of any 
make from a participating Case dealer, between 
May 1,1981 and May 31,1981 . . .  and finance it 
through J I Case Credit Corporation . . .  finance 
charges will be waived from date of purchase 
until January 1,1982.

JI Case
A Tenneco Company

Agricultural Equipment Division
700  State Street Racine, Wl 63404 U.S.A

Special factory allow ances on selected models.
Ask your Case dealer for details.
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fisher County | 

Agent

Using a mulch in your 
flower or vegetable garden' 

3* may well be your most 
 ̂ valuable garden practice. 

I A good mulch can reduce 
i  soil blowing and washing, 
t suppress weeds, keep the 
I  soil moist and cool, and 
5 add organic matter to the 
I soil.
I Grass clippings, sawdust,
? straw, and compost make 
? excellent mulches and 
I they are easy to apply. 
z Simply spread a 3- to 
I 6-inch layer of one of these 
= organic materials on the 
;  soil surface around your

plants, making certain you 
do not cover the plants. 
Keeping the layer deep 
enough to do the job is 
important, too. This 
means that you will need 
to ad more mulching 
material over the old 
layers to get all the 
benefits of mulching.

Mulching with grass 
clippings is a good way to 
dispose of your clippings. 
Either spread them in a 
thin layer for a few days 
until dry or mix them with 
other mulch materials to

Rites Conducted For 
Bilby Bert Wallace

I Bilby Bert WaUace, 60, of 
" Snyder died Sunday at his 
rhome after a long illness. 
§ Services were at 10:30 
?a.m. Tuesday at the 
?W 2illace family cemetery, 
c directed by Bell-Seale 

Funeral Home.
-  The Rev. Donald Himger-

I Area Artists 
I Celebrate 
I Anniversary
f  The Palette and Brush 
SClub celebrated its Twen- 
:;tieth Anniversary with a 
^members art show and 
r reception Sunday, May 3, 
=;1981, at the Fisher County 
{ Courthouse. Approximate
l y  seventy-five guests 
^registered during the aft- 
;^moon.

The club will have its 
H final meeting of the season 
f May 18 Y^tlj a covered, 
dish limcheoiT’anB outside 
painting session at the 
home of Mrs. Bert Killing- 
sworth.

ford 5, of St. Barnabas 
Episcopal Church in 
Odessa officiated.

Bom May 25, 1921, in 
Holdenville, Okla., he was 
a rancher and a World 
War n  veteran. He 
married Lee King Aug. 30, 
1950, in Dallas. He was an 
Episcopalian.

He is survived by his 
wife; a daughter, Susan of 
Spur; two sons, Bert of 
Clairemont and 
Houston; his 
Mary Wallace 
home; and a

BiU of 
mother, 
of the 

sister.
Margaret
Lubbock.

Baldridge of

W e$d l

•  Bibirs

•  B ooh s

I Religious Boohs 

The Wewsprairer  ̂

Office

keep them from packing 
down and preventing 
water from entering the 
soil.
Sawdust makes a better 

mulch if it is well rotted. 
Add 1 to 2 cups of 
ammonium sulfate or 
ammonium nitrate to each 
bushel of fresh sawdust, 
mix well before applying 
as a mulch. Weed-free 
straw is excellent but loose 
straw can be a fire hazard 
and may be unsightly to 
some.
Compost is probably the 

best mulch you can use. 
You can make it yourself 
from leftover plant mater
ials from your garden.

Mulches prevent loss of 
moisture from the soil by 
evaporation. Moisture 
moves by capilleuy acton to 
the surface and evaporates 
if the soil is not covered by 
a mulch. Sun and wind 
hasten this loss of moist
ure.
You can reduce evapora

tion and control weeds by 
stirring the soil an inch or 
so deep, but keep in mind 
plant roots cannot develop 
in this soil layer. A layer of 
organic material on the 
surface gives the same 
benefits and allows normal 
plant root development.

Energy from falling rain
drops is dissipated on a 
mulched soil. The result is 
less soil erosion and less 
soil compaction.

Mulches suppress weeds, 
thus saving you work. An 
occasional weed may poke 
through the mulch but it is 
easily pulled out.
Mulches keep the soil 

from getting hot imder 
intense sunlight. Many 
plants,, including, those in 
vegetable and flower gar
dens, need a cool sinface 
soil.

Mulches, esneciallv cra.ss

Richard Spencer
clippings and compost, 
add organic matter to the 
soil and furnish food for 
earthworms, which are 
valuable in aerating the 
soil. The organic mater 
helps to keep the soil 
crumbly and easy to work. 
At the end of the growing 
season, the mulch can be 
worked into the soil to 
supply orgginic matter the 
following year.

“ Why won’t the grass 
grow xmder my trees 
anymore?”  is a frequent 
question that crops up in 
conversations with gar
deners. Let’s look at the 
situation a bit closer.
St..-Augustine grass tol

erates shade, but it 
doesn’t thrive in it. It 
Si^ms to do okay under 
young trees, but as the 
trees get larger and cause 
more shade, the grass 
starts thinning out slowly. 
The reason is not the lack 
of fertilizer, or competition 
with the tree roots, or 
insects or disease. It thins 
out due to insufficient 
light. Finally, one spring, 
it disappeeirs and doesn’t 
come back at all-leaving 
bare ground under the 
tree.
You resprig or resod with 

new gr£iss—but it doesn’t 
grow either. Quite simply, 
there’s not enough light 
there for the grass to 
become established. So 
let’s look at your options.
If you haven’t lost the

I PHOTOGRAPHY!

grass yet, take steps to 
keep it going. The follow
ing may help:
-Raise the height of your 
mower blade one inch. 
-Avoid using high nitrogen 
fertilizers, which may 
promote disease, particu
larly in the shade. 
-Practice deep, less fre
quent watering of the 
lawn.
-Avoid foot traffic in these 
areas.
-Thin out crowns of 
existing trees to allow 
more light to penetrate. 
-Try shallow tree root 
pruning to reduce root 
competition from trees. 
-Remove fallen leaves 
promptly in fall and 
winter.
-Use deep fertilization for 
tree roots where soil 
conditions permit.
-Prune tree limbs to a 
height of 8 to 10 feet to 
permit more sunlight to 
reach the grass.
G ood , sh a d e -lo v in g  

groundcovers include Eng
lish ivy, ajuga, vinca 
(periwinkle), and mondo 
grass (monkey grass), but 
there are others. Plant one 
you like and quit wasting 
time and money trying 
vainly to grow grass.

thc'iV*rJcct'*\\C*ddiiig

Contact 

Kim Pease 

Photography

Although grass is gener
ally regarded as the most 
desirable groundcover for 
leindscape use, there are 
situations where it may not 
be the most practical 
landscape covering.

TRACK PAR'nCIPANTS RECEN'TLY TAKING PART IN 
THE ROBY JUNIOR HIGH PEE WEE TRACK MEET 
ARE (LEFT TO RIGHT) Front Row-Kerri Upshaw and 
Knsti Martin. Back Row-Deena Williamson and Michelle 
Burk.

WE STAY OPEN ON YOUR
SHOPPING 

DAY

SAT.
"  9 A A I-4 R M .

Tired of carpet stores being closed on Saturdays 
when you’re ready to shop? Well, at Interiors, Etc. 
we know how important your Saturday shopping is 
Interiors, Etc. is a showroom of famous name;

Carpets, Draperies, Wall Cover
ings, Woven Woods, Shades, 
Upholstery Fabrics, Custom Bed
spreads, Mini Blinds, Area Rugs, 
and Drapery Hardware.

Interiors, Etc. is a showroom for all your decorating 
needs and stays open on Saturdays from 9am-4pm!

Inleriarŝ Ele.
1158 Butternut • Abilene • Open Mon-Fri 8:30-5:30 S a t .  9 - 4

Phone;(915)677-7271

PHOTOGRAPHY
O F F I C E  7 3 S - 2 S 6 2  

H O M E  7 3 5 - 3 1 I S

lAMMAM

When You Need 
A Helping Hand,
Try One Of Ours

O ur ftaff of profeMionals is 
ready, willing, and able to provide you

with a comfdete range of banking services:

•  checking aocoimts 
• savings accounts 
•  certificates of deposit
•  savings bonds
•  individual retirenient plans
•  safe deposit boxes
•  travelers checks 
•m cney orders
•auto loans
•  home improvement loans
• commercial loans
•  personal loans
•  farm loans
•  bank-by-mail
• drive-in banking
•  night depository

Fipsc National Bank
M am bar FDIC

Of Rotan
* R o t a n , T a n a a  ^ak <4f».
a'*iay*,s?**a»**«t&**isi*ss»**s**^**<isii**^**i8y*^**«s»*ss?**^*N8?**i8i**^**j8i**«ft**ia;**i8i**^**:si**^**^**iai*»^**as**as**K**K**K**K**K**^
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Delinda Teel Receives $1,000  
Angelo State Scholarship

Belinda Teel,' a Roby 
High School senior, is the 
recipient of a $1,000 Carr 
Academic Scholarship for 
1981-82 at Angelo* State 
University.
The scholarship has been 

awarded to Ms. Teel on 
the basis of her outstand
ing academic record and 
personal achievements 
through funds provided by 
the Robert G. Carr and 
Nona K. Carr Scholarship 
Foundation.
An honor student at 

Roby. Ms. Teel has served 
as a class officer. She’s 
also been active in the 
FHA and Student Council. 
She plans to major in 
English at ASU.
Ms. Teel is one of 

approximately 200 dis
tinguished high school 
students throughout the 
state and nation who have 
been selected to receive 
Carr Academic Scholar
ships for 1981-82. Another 
250 Carr Academic Schol- 
Eirships are being awarded 
to currently enrolled un-

CITATION BY
PUBUCATION 

THE STATE OF TEXAS 
TO: The following per

sons, if living, Carrie L. 
Meredith, A.T. Newmein, 
Queen Newmem Jones 
and if the named person; 
not be living, to th« 
unknown heirs and per 
sonal representatives oi 
such deceased persons. 
Defendants, Greeting: 
YOU ARE HEREBY 

COMMANDED to appear 
before the Honorable Dis
trict Court of Fisher 
County, Texas, at the 
Courthouse thereof in 
Roby, Texas, by filing a 
written answer at or before 
10 o ’clock A.M ., of the 
first Monday next after the 
expiration of forty-twp 
days from the date of the 
issuance of this citation, 
same being the 29th day^f 
Jime, 1981, to Plaintiff’s 
Petition filed in said Court 
on the 6th day of May, 
1981, in this cause, 
numbered 4427 on the 
docket of said Court of 
Fisher Coimty, Texas, and 
styled RUSTY BUC- 
HANNAN VS. CARRIE L. 
MEREDITH, A.T. NEW
MAN, QUEEN NEWMAN 
JONES.

A brief statement of the 
nature of this suit is as 
follows: Plaintiff has filed 
a suit to place minerals in 
receivership pursuant to 
Article 2320b, Vernon’s 
Civil Statutes of Texas, 
under the following des
cribed property:
Being 175 acres of the 

West part of Section One, 
Block E. Sallie English 
Shrvey, Fisher County, 
Texas.

is more fully shown by 
Plaintiff’s Petition on file 
in this suit.
If this citation is not 

served within ninety days 
after the date of its 
issuance, it shall be 
returned unserved.
The officer executing this 

writ shaU promptly serve 
the same according to 
requirements of law, and 
the mandates hereof, and 
make due return as the law 
directs.
Issued and given under 

my hand and the seal of 
said Court of Roby, Fisher 
County, Texas, this the 
12th day of May, 1981.

Eula Mae Hull, 
District Clerk, 
District Court, 

Fisher County, Texas
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dergraduate students at 
Angelo State and to 
graduate students at 
Angelo State and to 
graduate students.

This scholarship was 
created by the late Mr. 
Carr to provide academic

scholarships to assist wor
thy and deserving stud
ents to pursue their 
education at Angelo State.

Mr. Carr bequeathed to 
the Bo2ird of Regents, 
T e^ s State University 
System. for the use of

Angelo State, all ot lus 
interest in oil, gas and 
other minerals with the 
provision that these pro
perties be held in trust for 
the establishment of the 
Carr Academic Scholar-
shin nro>n-am

SENIOR FARM SKILL TEAM: The Senior Farm Skill 
Team from Rotan High School placed First at District and 
Area. Team members 2u-e (left to right) Kieth Mullins, 
Jeff Posey and Weldon Hayes.

“ HAVE GUNS”  
“ WILL SELL”

Timely Pawn. Loans
2409 Ave R, Snyder  ̂ Texas 

915-573-9335

KEN MINYARD —  Buyer - Seller ■ Trader

V^Ve fnxNid to giveyoumcMre!

TOTAL
SAVINGS

THAT
COUNT

tHRIFTY GROCERY BUYS

HUNT'S REAL m  a  _

TOMATO JUICE 79*
HUNT'S STEWED m m ^

TOMATOES
SKINNER'S SHORT CUT

ELBO-RONI p’r  59*
HUNT'S TOMATO

^.  KETCHUP

iff - 9 9 *

5 LB.
BAG

PURE GRANULATED

liSHURFINE 
 ̂ SUGAR

139
2 Liter Bottle

REFRESHING

COCA-
COLA

109
sh o r t e n in g

SHURFINE ALL VEGETABLE

SH0RIENIN6I
S

AVOCADOS
CALIFORNIA

CREAMY
SMOOTH

CALIFORNIA CRISP

CARROTS
EXTRA FANa LARGE

BELL PEPPERS
CALIFORNIA SUNKIST NAVEL

ORANOES
CALIFORNIA SUNKIST

LEMONS

49* 
^ 9 8 ’ 

. 4 9

m i M i c o B 3  0 .4 9 *1

WASHINGTON RED DELICIOUS

APPLES
9 8 <

HEAV/ GRAIN FED BEEF FRO ZEN

MORTON FRIED CHICKBI/MEAT LOAF/
SALISBURY 

.STEAK/TURKEY

VANDEKAMP'S

FISH & CHIPS

SPEC IALS  1 1  FRESH  D A I R Y  SPEC IALS

11 Dz. T Q c
............. BOX m m -

KRAFT M I^C L E  w h ip p e d

MARGARINE U B . T Q c
, .  b o w l  m  W

14 OZ. 5 1 49
........... BOX H

SHURFRESH halfmoon longhorn chedoar/

CDLBY CHEESE 10 OZ. 5  1  49 
. .  PKG. H

8 0 Z . A O ^  
............. BOX l a  iP

CRACKER BARRELsharp/ex. sharp

KRAFT CHEESE 10 OZ 5  1
. .  PKG. ■

YOUR THRIFTWAY STORB SELL & 
FEATURE ONLY FINE QUALITY 

AMERICAN GROWN GRAIN FED BEEF, 
FRESH PORK & QUALITY POULTRY.

HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF BONELESS

ROUND STEAK lb 2
HEAVY GRAIN FED BONELESS TENDERIZED

BEEFCUTUTS . . 2 ^ *

OSCAR MAYER JUMBO OR

MEAT
WIEHERS
HILLSHIRE FARM REG/POLISH

SMOKED
SAUSAGE

OSCAR AAAYER REG./JUMBO

BEEF FRAHKS
Resular 7 3 %  Lean
GROUND BEEF

OSCAR MAYER SLiaD AKEAT/BEEF/THICK

BOLOOHA
OSCAR MAYER SLICED

S  * 9 9  CHOPPED HAM 
■ COOKED HAM

139 $ 1
LB. I

99
$149 

$159

TOTAL GROCERY SAVERS

CHICKEN OF THE SEA LIGHT

CHUNK TUNA
99

READY-TO-SERVE FRUIT

Hl-C DRIHKS 79*
Posh Puffs 195 Ct. Box

FACIAL TISSUE 0 9
NABISCO PREMIUM m  j b

SALTIHES 79*
Shurfine y

M A CA RO N I & Ch e e s e

A  Merico

BISCUITS & G RA VY

91/9 Oz. Can 69
MINUTE MAID 100% PURE

ORANGE JUICE

MEDICAL CENTER RUBBING

ALCOHOL
JOHNSONS. JOHNSON RED CROSS

COTT^H BALLS

49*
$1 0 9

JUMBO
ROLL

ABSORBENT PAPER

BOUNTY
TOWELS

50 OZ. M  PALMOLIVE 
BOX AUTOMATIC

4‘ OFF LABEL

COMEf ClEANSER

Barbara Dee 
Family Fun Pack

CO O KIES

71/4 0 i .  
Box 3 1 9 '

M I M R I I I I I M I

W e Give Circle W  
Blue Stamps 

Double Stamps From 
1:00 P.M. Tuesday 
Thru Wednesday

[
GRANADA ROSE OR CORSICAN PAHERN 

ELEGANT STAINLESS FLATVI^ARE

MNNER FORK 
$ 1 0 0

■ 1
I
I
I
I

3 . M . S 1
WITH EACH ■  

$5.00 PURCHASE ■
COUPON EXPIRES |  

MAY 16,1981 I

\^V*e proud to 
give you UKX'e!

WE ACCEPT FOOD STAMPS we reserve the r ig h t t o  l im it  Prices Effective M a y  14-90,1981

0000
0000
0000
0000

Joooo

î ffiliated
FOODS IN C .
MEMBER store


